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2

BEFORE THE ATOMIC SAFETY AND LICENSING BOARD
3

()) ----------------X

In the matter of:
5 .

PHILADELPHIA ELECTRIC COMPANY Docket Nos. 50-352-OL
6 : 50-353-OL

(Limerick Generating Station,
7 Units 1 and 2) :

'

.

8 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -X

9 Commonwealth Court of Pennsylvania
Ninth and Market Streets

10 Courtroom No. 6
Philadelphia, Pennsylvania

Monday, 21 January 1985

gs ,
. The hearing in the above-entitled matter convened,,

,

U
pursuant to recess, at 12:00 noon -

BEFORE:
15

HELEN F. HOYT, ESQ., Chairwoman
16 Atomic Safety and Licensing Board

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
I7 Washington, D. C. 20555

18 DR. RICHARD F. COLE, Member
Atomic Safety and Licensing Board

39 U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, D. C. 20555

DR. JERRY HARBOUR, Member
21 Atomic Safety and Licensing Board

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission,-
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1

_P _R _O C _E E _D _I _N G _S_ _ _

2
JUDGE HOYT: The hearing will come to order. Let

3
the record reflect that all the parties to the hearing who

were present when the hearing recessed are again present.

5
Ms. Ferkin, do you have a preliminary matter?

6
MS. FERKIN: Yes, Your-Honor. On the hearing record

7
last Friday, I went over with the Board and the parties present

8
that day the schedule for Commonwealth witnesses for.this

'

9
week. The two witnesses I did not mention on Friday were

10
Mr. Farrell and Mr. Starasinic who are with the Pennsylvania

11
Department of Transportation and they will be available tnis

12
Thursday morning.

O'
- -

13
-

. '

JUDGE HOYT: Very well. We will see how the
,

14 '

testimony goes today and make a determination as to a time

certain for those witnesses to be present. Ms. Ferkin, are }-,,

16
all.your witnesses going to be here in. Philadelphia and

17
-

readily available or will you have to call them in.from the

18
hinterland?

19
MS. FERKIN: Some of them I will have to call from

20
Harrisburg if you would call that the hinterland.

- 1

21 I
JUDGE HOYT: As to Philadelphia, yes. 1

i.O 22 #

() MS. FERKIN: Mr. Hippert is obviously here however

23
Mr. Taylor will be here tomorrow. It varies with tne witness.

24 -

m ne, w JUDGE HOYT: All right. If some of those witnesses j

25 |

that you do have may still be in Harrisburg, I would like to

, . _ _ . , _ _- - _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ . - _ - - - _ - - - - . - - - - - -
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I know who they are so that we could give you as much advance

2 notice as to the time certain.

3 MS. FERKIN: Certainly. I can identify them for

4 you now if you like.

5 JUDGE HOYT: Let's do that at the end of the day

6
.

today. Ms. Bush, I think, for the City of Philadelphia

7 will probably come into the case some time this week to let

8 us know about her witnesses and her time frame, too.

9 MS. FERKIN: I understand Ms. Bush will be here ,

10 later this afternoon.

II JUDGE HOYT: Yes, today we had hoped, assuming that

12 notning else goes wrong. Very well., I think that may be all

. 13 the preliminary matters.' Does the staff have anything?'

14.- MR. HASSELL: Nothing from the staff, Your Honor.

15 JUDGE HOYT: How about the Applicant?

16 MR. RADER: I would only. remind the Board that

17 I believe it was this porning that LEA was going to produce

18 the letter from Dr. Claypool regarding the teacher survey.

19 I haven't been approached by LEA with regard to that document.
,

20 JUDGE HOYT: Who is speaking for LEA this morning?

21 MS. MULLIGAN: I~am, Judge Hoyt. Ms. Zitzer is

O 22 ervi=e to eicx ea e e9 eea r- 1e w e=e i eue 11 due

23 we never received it so she went to pick it up directly

24 another copy.
Aes-Federsi nepo,wes, anc.

25 JUDGE HOYT: Is uhe going to come in to-the hearing

._

- - ... - -- - . . -- -,
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1 later this afternoon?

2 MS. MULLIGAN: Probably later, yes, during the day

3 if she makes it back in time.

4 JUDGE HOYT: All right. Thank you, Ms. Mulligan.

5 Ms. Ferkin, do you wish to call your witnesses? If you will

6 call them all at one time, I will swear them in and we will

7 have one swearing in ceremony.

8 MS. FERKIN: That can be a problem since our

'9 two witnesses ~who were to follow Dr. Worman have not yet

10 arrived from Harrisburg. So I think we are going to have to

11 stick with Dr. Worman for the time being.

12 JUDGE HOYT: Very well. I think we have Applicant's
rh -

.
'

-
'

.V 13 Exhibit E-98'that had been distributed by counsel prior to
14 the hearing this morning and I think counsel and all parties

'15 nave received that. That was an exhibit that was due to you
,

16 on Friday. Let's proceed, Ms. Ferki: ,

17 Mr. Worman, please come forward and be sworn. j

18 Whereupon,

19 . MICHAEL A. WORMAN,

20 was called as a witness on behalf of the Commonwealth of

21 Pennsylvania and having been first duly sworn, was examined

70 2 eoa ee eiriea ro11ew =

- -XXXXX - 23 DIRECT EXAMINATION

24 BY MS. FERKIN:
Ase-Feseres nepo,nrs, Inc.

25
(L Sir, would_you please state your full name for the
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1 record?

2 A My name is Michael A. Worman.

3 g Would you give us your business position and_.

4 business address, please?

5 A I am Deputy Secretary for Administration of the

6 Pennsylvania Department of Education located at 333 Market

7 Street, Harrisburg.

8 'S Dr. Worman, do you have before you a document

9 nof some sir pages entitled, " Testimony of Dr. Michael A. Worman

10 for the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania on Limerick Ecology

11 Action Contention LEA-12?"

12 A Yes, I do.

. t} ' g(./ 13 Is that your dire'ct testimony in this proceeding?-

,

.

14 A Yes, it is.

15 g Did you prepare a one page biographical summary

16 outlining your professional qualifications which was served

17 on tnis Board and tne parties to this hearing?

18 A Yes, I did.

19 0 - At this time are there any corrections you wish to

20 make to either your testimony or to your biographical summary?

21 A No.

.( ) 22 0 Dr. Worman, was the testimony prepared by you or

23 under your direction?

24 A Yes.
Ase-Feneres neporters, Inc.

. 25 g Dr. Worman, if I were to ask you the questions set

- .-. . - - - - , - - . .., - ,--. - --. ... - ._



:mnl-5 19,329

1

forta in your direct testimony, would your answers be as they

2
appear tnerein and would those answers be true and correct at

3

(} this time?

4
A Yes, they would.

5
NS. FERKIN: Judge Hoyt, at this time I move that

6
the direct testimony and biographical summary of Dr. Michael

7
A. Worman be admitted into evidence.

8
JUDGE HOYT: Are there any objections or motions to

9
strike any portion of this testimony?

10
(No response.)

11

JUDGE HOYT: Very well. The testimony of

12
Dr. Michael A. Worman previously testified to this morning

) 13 ~

will be, incorporated into the record at this point.

14
(Testimony of Dr. Michael A. Worman inserted into- -.

15
tne record of these proceedings at this point in the transcript.')

<

:
16 iEXXXXXX
17

18

19

20

21

I) 22v

23

24
m n porer , inc.

25
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UNITED STATES OF AMERICA
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION ,

Before the Atomic Safety and Licensing Board

O In the Matter of )
)

Philadelphia Electric Company ) Docket Nos. 50-352
) 50-353

(Limerick Generating Station, )
Units 1 and 2) !

TESTIMONY OF DR. MICHAEL A. WORMAN
FOR THE COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA

ON LIMERICK ECOLOGY * ACTION CONTENTION LEA-12
.

Q.l. Dr. Worman, please state your position.
,

'

A.l. I am Deputy Secretary for Administration,

Pennsylvania Department of Education.

Qe2. what is t,he purpose of your testimony?
[}

-
,

,
,

- A.2. The purpose .o f this testimony is to respond to

Contention LEA-12.

'Q.3. What does LEA-12 state?
__

A.3. LEA-12' states: ,

!

The draft Montgomery, Chester, and Berks County
RERP's and the School District RERP's are not
capable of being implemented because there is not
reasonable assurance that there will be
sufficient numbers. of teachers and sta f f required
to stay at school during a radiological emergency
if sheltering is recommended as a protective
measure, or that there will be sufficient numbers

- - of school staff available to evacuate with

() children in the event of a radiological
emergency. Therefore, children are not'

adequately protected.by the draft RERP,'s.
.

e



. . . .

Q.4. What in your rosponce to L'EA-127

A.4. With regard to Pennsylvania public schools, I wish to
_

make the following points:

Evacuation Plans: Public school districts do not have

() responsibility or authority to develop evacuation plans

under the Pennsylvania Emergency Management Serviceo Act.

A school district is not defined as a political subdivision

within the language of the Act (35 Pa. C.S. Section 7102,

7501(a) ) . Any evacuation planning done by the school

district must be consistent with the encompassing political

subdivision's controlling plan.

Public school districts. do have express authority.and

duty to conduct fire and emergency evacuation drills

_ pursuant to section 1517 of the Public School Code, 24 P.S.

Section 15-1517.
) , ,

,

.

Local Authority to Regulate Employee Conduct Generally:

Section 510 of the Public School Code, 24 P.S. Section'

5-510, gives school districts the authority to adopt and

enforce -rules and' regulations regarding the management of
d d(%*C

school affairs and the conduct and rtment of all

employees as well as students. By the express language in

this section the authority covers the period pupils attend

the public schools as well as the timo spent coming to and

returning from schools. This period would include the

() evacuation from the schools because of' an emergency.
,

Therefore, a district can, if it chooses, adopt rules and

reguIations setting forth teacher responsibility during

evacuation. The district may also include the intended

discipline if the rules are not followed.

-- -. _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _____ ____. _ __ _ 1
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' Department of Education Review of Local Authority Over

() Employees: If a district dismisses a teacher for violation

of local district rules governing evacuation conduct, the j

professional employee has a right to have the dismissal
'

reviewed by the Secretary of Education. The review would

center on whether the district acted reasonably in the

dismissal, i.e. whether substantial- evidence supported the

district's decision. Factors important to the decision are

whether local rules are consistently applied, reasonable,

and known to the' professional employees. In situations as

i extreme as evacuation, the department has stressed the

importance.of' any district rules being in written form and

( ). . the employees. In view of the controlling-
* --

. .

distributed to
J e

nature of the local subdivision's evacuation responsibility

and authority, it would also be important that . local

district rules be in harmony with the plan of the

encompassing political subdivision.
. --

.

Collective Bargaining Agreement Impact: Nothing in the

Public School Code, 24 P.S. Section 1-101 et seq., or the*

Public Employees -Relations Act (PERA, 43 P.S. Section
,

1101.101 et seq.) prohibits a collective bargaining

: ^
agreement. (CBA) from addressing employee responsibility

during emergency evacuations. However, by Section 703 of*
-

703
PERA,143 P.S. Section 1101.79, any provision depriving an

employee of rights under the School Code would be

unenforceable to the extent it violates the Code. It is

- . . _ _ _ - _ . _ _ - _ - - - . _ . - - . - . - . . . - - - . - - - . - - - - - . - - . - . - . . - . . -.
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l
possible and legally permissible for the district to have

both CBA and Section 510 rules regarding evacuation

conduct. ' Needless to say, the two should be consistent.

It is also possible to negotiate CBA provisions which !

expressly suspend the CBA during the period of an emergency

evacuation. It is impossible to speculate as to specific

district issues without knowledge of the language in the

CBA and any local rules. The local solicitor can provide

advice to the board on consistency of these docu.ments. A

local district does not, however, appear to have the

authority to use either its CBA or local rules to override

or alter the provisions of the evacuation plan promulgated

by the political subdivision under authority of the

fl Pennsylvania Emergency Management Services Act. -

u) . _
-

) School District Authority to Respond to Emergency Closings:

The Public School Code expressly recognizes that a district

may be closed due to emergencies such as an evacuation, 24

P.S. Section 25-2523. In such situations the statute. ..

authorizes'the Secretary of Education, in his discretion,

to pay full state subsidy even though the mandatory

instructional year may be shortened by the closing.

Section 1501 of the Public School Code also recognizes the

Secretary's authority to authorize subsidy reimbursement

.( when a district makes a bona fide effort to offer a full
|

instructional year despite emergency closings caused by'

i severe weather conditions.
!

|

'
,
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,

.

Emergency closings are reported to the Department of

Educatio'n by local districts. Most commonly they occur due

to severe weather, however, districts have also directed

() emergency closings and/or evacuations due to gas leaks,
|

water supply contamination or shortages, power failures and

buildings destroyed by fire. The decision to close or

evacuate is made by local district officials frequently in I

' concert with other local emergency personnel. It may

involve only some buildings within the district or all
'

buildi.ngs depending on the nature of the emergency.

Q.5. What about state-licensed private academic schools

and/or nonpublic nonlicensed schools?,
A.5. Regulations at 22 Pa. Code Section 51.12, addressing

-(]) private schools, state that provisions for health, physical -

welfare, and safety of p'upils shall be those prescribed and"

required by the governmental authorities having

jurisdiction over such matters. In evacuation situations

this would appear to be the local. political subdivision. -

having the responsibility to develop the eyacuation plan.

No specific statutory or regulatory language
.

addressing nonpublic schools speaks to the issue of student

safety during evacuations nor to the staff responsibility
.

during evacuation. It- is therefore reasonable to argue

, ( ).. -that the general language in the Emergency Management
,-

Services Act should cover this class of schools. (See,

also, the comment regarding public school responsibility

when transportation is offered.)

s

t+

. "\
4
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Nonpublic schools and private schools including

nurseries receive emergency evacuation planning information

( and assistance from the Pennsylvania Emergency Management

Agency (PEMA) acting directly or through the Department of

Education's , Division of Nonpublic and Private School
.

Services.

The greatest degree of legally imposed interaction

under the Public School Code would be in those instances in

which a public school district transports its own students

and therefore .has triggered the corresponding legal

obligation to transport nonpublic school students (24 P.S.
,

Section 13-1361). In evacuation situations, transportation

( respons'ibilities "as planned by the. local ' district would'

.
-

thus affect the nonpublic popu'lation as well.
:,

Statutory provisions at 24 P.S. Sections 2231, 2741(4)

and 2742 also address private acade:.ic schools. Section

2741(4) addresses safety requirements but the language is -~

f directed to physical premises and equipment rather than

!

l endangering situations such as emergencies leading to

evacuation. The penalty imposed in the statute is loss of

private licensure.
*

,

!

Statutes do not vest any authority in local public,(]}
.

the Department of Education to control conductschools or

| of tiachers or other staff of private or nonpublic schools.

l

|
,

O
t.
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(- MIGIAEL A. NORMAN

Michael A. Worman, a native of Harrisburg, Pennsylvania, was appointed
Executive Deputy Secretary of the state Depart 2nent of Education by Governor .

Dick 'Ihornburgh in January,1983. Prior to that, he served as executive
assistant to the Secretary of Budget and Mm.inistration for four years.

He is a graduate of Grove City College in Mercer County, and received
a master's degree in international relations and a doctorate in political
science frcan Florida State Lhiversity, where he was a Florida State University
Fellow and a World Iaw Fund Fellow.

Dr. Worman has served as an associate professor of political science at
Elizabethtown College, a news brnadcaater and producer with Radio Station
NGAL AM-FM in Lancaster, and as an administrative assistant with the Florida
House of Representatives.

Active in e== amity affairs, Worman is a former member of the Elizabethtown.

fl Borough Planning Ccmuission, a former director of the Elizabethtown Area School
s/ District, 'and a ===hal of the Board of Directors of the Klivahathtown Public

Library. -

Michael and his wife, Susan, reside in Elizabethtown and dre the parents
of tw cons and a daughter.
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MS. FERKIN: The witness is tendered for-'

cross-examination.

3
JUDGE HOYT: Very well. Did we establish aq )

4
procedure as to the order of presentation?

MR. RADER: Yes. I believe the Board did. I

6 believe the Board stated that LEA would cross-examine first
7

followed by Applicant and then FEMA and the NRC.

0
JUDGE HOYT: Yes. We did that in the very first

part of the hearing. I believe that is correct. So much

10
time had passed, I had forgotten. I looked at the Applicant

11
first this morning out of habit. Very well. Ms. Mulligan,

~12
would you begin the cross-examination and we will proceed in

l' .

- the ' order as previously established by the Board.
.

-

MS. MULLIGAN: Thank you, Judge Hoyt.

XXXXXX CROSS-EXAMINATION I
.

16 !

BY MS. MULLIGAN:

17
% Dr. Worman, good morning. I am Maureen Mulligan

'18
from Limerick Ecology Action. Are you a lawyer?

19
A No.

20
% How long have you held your position as Deputy

21
Secretary for Administration for the Pennsylvania Department

I'T 22
' (./ of. Education?

23
A For two years.

-24
4 Is your job a political appointment?, %

25
A Yes, it is.
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- l

.

I G What has been your role in emergency planning

2 in the field of education prior to this position?

3 A No formal role.

4 G If you would turn to page two of your testimony,

5 please.

6 A (Witness complying.)

7 G When you testify that any evacuation planning done

8 by the school district must be consistent with the encompassing
9 political - subdivision 's - controlling plan, are you referring to

10 township, borough or county?

11 A It is my understanding of the procedure that the

| 12 encompassing political subdivision could perhaps be any of
_ m
- ((_) 13 those. .

.

14 G So you are saying that somehow the townships could-

15 be responsible in this case?

16 A That is my understanding, yes.

17 G Do you know, is it the responsibility of the school
*

18 district to contact the municipalities if changes are made in
19 the school plan?

20 MS. FERKIN: I am going to object to the question.
.

21 I think that LEA is assuming that Dr. Worman has knowledge

f 22 of all the. school district plans that have been prepared for- w)
23 this particular generating station and I don't bell' eve that
24 is what he is here to testify to.

- no==n. inc.
25 JUDGE HOYT: Are you basing that upon the

i
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I Pennsylvania Code that is cited in the witness' testimony?

2 MS. FERKIN: My understanding is Dr. Worman is

3 here to testify to the obligations of school districts in

4 an emergency planning situation not to testify to the

5 specifics of school district plans and I think that is what

6 the question was about.

7 MS. MULLIGAN: I believe I asked if he knew if

8 it was the responsibility of the school district so it would

9 be in his opinion.

10 JUDGE HOYT: Do you stigl have the objection,
II Ms. Ferkin?

Lcnd#1_ 12

en

k_)' ' 13 * *

. .
-

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

[jD 22
~

.23

24
Ass-Fessem Reponses, Inc.

25

- . . .. -
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.I MS. FERKIN: I still have the objection.

2 JUDGE HOYT: The objection is sustained.

3 BY MS. MULLIGAN:
O
C' 4 Q On page 2 of your testimony, in the next paragraph

5 down starting "Public School Districts do have the

6 express authority anF. duty to conduct fire and --

7 A Excuse me. My copy here isn't numbered.

8 I wonder if you could --

9 Q Neither is mine, actually. I meant the page

10 after the - it would be the second page, but you are

II right, it is not numbered.

12 A All right.

13
*

) _ Q It is answer 4, the last paragraph -- not the
,

Id last paragraph, the second paragraph, actually.

15 You have stated, "Public school districts

16; have the authority to conduct fire drills"

' ~ I7 Are' students transported in a fire drill?

18 A Typically not. I can't think of an instance.

|
I9 in which they would be.

20 0 Do you know, do they get on buses?

21 A I don't know. I would doubt it, however.

- 22 Q Turning to the next paragraph, starting,

23 " local authorities to regulate employee conduct

24 generally," are you stating in your testimony that the
,

25 authority to adopt rules and regulations indicate that the

. . ~ . , _ . _ . _ - . - __ _ . _ . _ _
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I school staff stand in loco parentis?

2 A' It is my understanding, as stated in the

3 response, that school districts have the authority to

4 promulgate regulations relating to the safe conduct to

5 and from school and for activity during school. In loco

6 parentis simply means in place of a parent. I guess

7 that would assume that, yes'.

8 Q So would you say that this is also true with

9 the daily operations of day-to-day activities, that that

10 would still stand?

'Il A' Yes.

12 Q Can you tell me where does the express language

.h. 13 granting in loco parentis to the school in case of-an
"

.

14 evacuation, where is that in the public school code?

15 A I'm sorry. I don't have a copy of the code

16 here with me, so I can't go to a citation.

17 MS. FERKIN: If your. Honor would like, I

18 can give the witness an opportunity to examine the,

19 public school code.

20 However, the witness is not an attorney.

21 JUDGE HOYT: Miss Mulligan, if you wish to

. 22 pursue that line of questioning.

23 MS. MULLIGAN: I just wanted to know if he

24 knew that was in the school code. That's all. Not the
- neporim, inc.

25 -specifics on it.

. . - . ,_- . ..
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I JUDGE HOYT: All right. Well, I think you have

2 the testimony and the offer of Miss Ferkin, if you

3 wish to pursue the line of questioning.

O 4 Apparently, you do not.

5 THE WITNESS: I believe --

6 JUDGE HOYT: Sir, there is no question before

7 you. Unless the response that you want to give is

8 in conjunction with your previous answer.

9 Is it?

10 THE WITNESS: No.

' JUDGE HOYT: Very well.

12 BY,MS. MULLIGAN:
,

o continuine'eown i= your tesei omr where itO '' -

14 starts,' "Therefore, a school district can, if it chooses,

15 adopt rules and regulations setting forth teacher

16 responsibilities during evacuations," the question is,

17 what-if a school district chooses not to adopt rules

18 and regulations defining school staff responsibilities

l' in an emergency?

20 MR. RADER: I object to the form of the

21 question as being vague. What if what? I don't understand

22 the question. What if they don't, then what is supposed

23 .to happen?

2d BY MS. MULLIGAN:
Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25
Q Would there be any conduct -- any discipline on the

. . _ -. _ a .. . . - . . _ -.-_.._;-_.
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I part of the school staff?

2 JUDGE HOYT: I think that clarifies it.

3 Your objectio n is overruled, counsel.

4 THE WITNESS: As I understand, the statute,

5 the controlling statutes in this particular case relate

6 to the necessity of districts to cooperate with the

7 encompassing political entity.

8 I would imagine any lack of cooperation or lack

9 of planning would fall under that statute.

10 BY MS. MULLIGAN:

II
Q So would you say that school districts should

12 be mandated, under public school code, to enforce

(] . rub.esandregulati6nsgoverningschoolstaffconductin13

I4 *

an emergency? *

15 A As I believe I say later in my testimony, |
.

16 the Department of Education does not control individual

I7 school conduct. School districts control individual
'

-

18 employee conduct.

I9 We only have an appellant function, depending

20 .on the instance.

21 Q Do you think -- strike that.

] Would you recommend that staff be surveyed22

23 to determine the willingness to stay in a radiological

24 -emergency?
Assfeuforal Reporters, Inc.

25 A I view staff responsibilities as just that. During

'
. _ . _ . _ _ _ _



. _ -. -_

i

REE 2/5 19,337

I a radiological emergency, as I have stated in the submitted

2 testimony, I consider this a professional responsibility

3 related to a students being transported either to or

O 4 from school.

-5 Consequently, while it would be helpful, I would

6 imagine, in a planning p'rocess to have a survey, I don't
,

7 feel it is necessary.

8 Q Would any rules applying to the staff --

9 the school staff, that is -- come under collective

10 bargaining in terms of like a mandate on --

II A I don't understand the question.
.

12
; MS. FERKIN: I don't.think you finished your

(f_
'

13
'

, question.
' '

I4 MS. MULLIGAN: No, I-didn't. I will rephrase it.
.

15 BY MS. MULLIGAN:
.i

I6 Q In the next page of your testimony, at the
,

I7 ' bottom under collective bargaining agreement. impact,

~ 18 if there is nothing in the public school ' code to prohibit

I' collective bargaining agreements from addressing

20 employee responsibilities during emergency evacuations,.

21 at what point would collective bargaining take pl' ace

22:(] if this question was addressed t'o the school district?
,

'
.23 MS. FERKIN: I Jun going to object to' the

24 question as vague. I aun not sure what she is asking.
m nepo,ws. Inc.

25 JUDGE-HOYT: Well,'Miss Ferkin, this is cross-

9

-w~ . . . . - , w , - - - ~~--,,--,~--e- --e,- nyw,,rr,- -, --r- - - - - - , - , - , - , , ---w,,ew--w -,-w v - ~n~m,,,cw--~ w-
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I examination. I am going to give counsel --
t

2 Representative Mulligan as much leeway as possible.
! 3 Your objection is overruled.

O 4 THE WITNESS: School district contracts, as
;;

5 you'know, run for any one of a number of years. It
,

| '6 can be a year-to-year basis. They could be a two year.

7 Some districts have even had three year contracts before.

8 I would imagine that thes2 sorts of issues

9 could be-addressed any time a~ contract is up for negotiation.
10 BY MS. MULLIGANc

II
13 In those contracts, can collective bargaining

12 agreements define teacher responsibilities?
.

L()
' '

13 A* . Absolutely.
'

14 Q In that same paragraph where you refer to' -

| 15 -collective bargaining agreement impact, it states that

.16 Section 1101.101 prohibits the collective bargaining
.

17 agreement from addressing employee responsibilities

18'

'during emergency evacuations.

19 However, by Section 703 of PERA 43 P.S. Section
,

'20 1101'.73, any provision depriving an' employee of rights

21 under the school code would be unenforceable to the
,

22 extent it violates the code.

23 'Can you explain tII. distinction there?

24 A I think what I was addressing there is that the
Ase-Feners nosonen,Inc.

25
; collective bargaining agreement, an employee could not l'ose a

|
-

.- - .. .-, - - , - . . ~ , , _ - . - . -. . . . . . _ . . . . - . . _ . . - . . _ _ . - _ . - - , _ _ . _ _ - - _ _
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1 right already guaranteed under the school code for a

2 professional employee.

3 Q Can you tell me what right you are talking about?

O 4 A I can't name a specific, but I think the general

5 phrase basically means that professional employees
6 are guaranteed certain procedural rights, for instance,

7 in the school code. And that nothing in the collective

8 bargaining could negate one of those rights.
9 0 Do you believe --

10 A I am sorry,:I don't have a specific.

Il
Q Do you believe this could be the right of

12 'the teacher to leave in an evacuation or school staff?
.

13 .A No, I don ' t. -.

14 Q On the next page, which I believe would be page
15 4, although not listed that way, what is the process
16 to make sure that the collective bargaining agreement
17 and the Section 510 of the public school code are-

18 consistent?

19 A I know of no process, offhand. I would
,

20 imagine that the local school district, through its
21 district solicitor, would certainly be looking at the
22; ) document in terms of its conformance to the school code,
23 but'there is no departmental review for such conformance.
24 0 . Do you feel there is a distinction between

Aes-Festerol Reporters, Inc.

25 school district rules in a sheltering scenario versus an.

. -- __
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I evacuation scenario for conduct of a school staff?

2 A I really am only familiar in a very basic

3 sense with the sheltering concept as opposed to the

'# 4 evacuation and the collection concept..

5 I see no reason for distinction. In my view

6 the professional responsibilities would be the same, to stay

7 with the children.

8 0 What is the primary responsibility for the

9 private schools in terms of -- I'm-sorry. I have to

10 strike that.

II Who has the primary responsibility for
.

12 private schools for developing a plan?

()"

13 A Private schools would be subsumed within the .

I4END 2 plan of the encompassing entity.

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22()
23

24
As -Feens neponen, sne.

25

. --. . -- . . --- . . - - . - , .-- ..
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.T3MM.
"*1

i Q Would you say, in other words, that the municipalitv

2 would not provide the necessary, say, needs to meet the
*

3 school district's plan, that it would then refer to the

4 county?

MR. RADER: I object to that question.
5

There has been no testimony in the proceeding that
6 ,

any private school needs will be met from municipalities.7

~

JUDGE HOYT: I believe that is correct,
8

Ms.Mullingan,-that the municipalities had no responsibility'

9

~10 here for the schools. At least I don't recall any such

11 testimony.-
,

-12 If you have any recollection of such testimony,

)* ,
13 noy is the time to recall it. -

. ,

14
* MS. MULLIGAN: I will withdraw that question. i

,

15 BY MS. MULLIGAN:
s

16 0 Would the' municipality have-any responsibility in
.

.17 an' emergency, then, for the private schools? .

-18 A I am really not sure.

19 Q In your answer under A5, you said:

20 "No specific statutory or regulatoryI

21 language addressing nonpublic schools. speaks to the

22 issue of student safety during evacuations, nor toj(''s .).

23 the staff responsibility during evacuation."
<

24 Is this still true?
Ase-Fessem neimmers,Inc.

25 A .Yes.

-. . . . . , . . . . .- .. - - -. . , - - . - - . ~ . . , .
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mm2 I Q Would the school districts still have the responsi- |
|

2 bility for providing transportation to nonpublic schools?
|

3
,

A Yes, I feel they would.

' 4 Q Are school staff or the school district itself in

5 violation of the school code if the district refuses responsi-

6 bility for transporting,nonpublic school students?

7 A Yes.

8 MS. MULLIGAN: I would like to show the witness

9 a copy of LEA-2, it is the Pottsgrove School District letter

10 to Mr. Cunnington from the director of administrative services

' from Pottsgrove School District. It has been predistributed.

I2 It'is LEA-2. .

em . . .

(_). 13 (Document- distributed to Boa'rd 'and Parties.')
.

Id BY MS. MULLIGAN:

15
Q Have you had'a chance to review this letter?

,

16 A I haven't seen this until now.
.

I7
Q Would you take'a minute, and read particularly

18 the second paragraph.

(Witness reading document.)

20 A Right.

21 Q I would ike to turn you to the sentence that

22() starts, "In this regard," after the underlined part.

23 "In this regard, when we assume total

24
responsibility for updating our own plan, it is,

25
our intention to ask the nonpublic schools for-

. . - . _ _ _ . . - - .-
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mm3 I portions of their plans for inclusion in our plan

2 as information items only."

3 Do you see that statement as a concern being
b

4 expressed by the school districts for taking that resconsibiliay

5 of buses, if you understand the question.

0 MS. FERKIN: Objection. I /an' t understand the

7 question.

8 JUDGE HCYT: Let's try that one again, Ms. Mulligan

9'

and see if we can get it a little better.

10 Mr. Hassell, did you have something?

' MS. MULLIGAN: I can rephrase it.

I2 MR.HASSELL: No. Staff's only comment -- in fact,

'

13( on 'a number of occasions, but I haven''t inade it to the Board -.*. r
-

I4 I think the ptoper standard is whether the witness understands,
,

15 not whether counsel understands. I think if the witness

I6 understands --

I7 JUDGE IOYr: That's true, Mr. Hassell, but if I

18 don't understand the question I can certainly not properly

I' digest the answer,either.

20 You are correct in what you say. However, we would

21 like for it to be asked in a more crystal clear laanner. And

^) I believe Ms. Mulligan has indicated she will.22(
,

23 BY MS. MULLIGAN:

24
Q The letter simply states that -- I would like to

A=4eena neomn, Inc.

strike that.

.

-, . - - - - . - , , , - ,. - -- - - , , . , .- , - , . , , , - .- - , , , ,..
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mm4 I After reading this do you find that this letter
1

2 would be proof that there would be a violation of the school |

3 code in terms of transporting children?

'~'' 4 MR. RADER: I object to this line of questioning

5 on the grounds of lack of foundation.

6 My records indicate that LEA-2 was marked for

7 identification, but not received in evidence. I don't recall

8 any testimony by Mr. Kenneth Saylor or anyone else in the

9 Pottsgrove School District who identified this letter suffi-

10 cient for its admission into evidence. Therefore, any questioning

"
along this line lacks basis.

12 If I may add one further point, additionally there

13 is certainly no evidence that the underlying portion which-

N precedes the sentence cited by Ms. Mulligan was underlined

I3 in the original. So, again we have that problem.

I0 MS. FERKIN: And, 'I would add to the objection. with

I7 the point that nowhere in this letter is the subject of

18 transportation mentioned. And as we previously discussed,

I' Dr. Worman doesn't have knowledge of the specifics of the

20 plans per se.

2I JUDGE HOYT: All right, Ms. Ferkin, you have stated

/N 22
() the objection well.

- Ms. Mulligan, that objection is sustained.

24
MS. MULLIGAN: Can I rephrase it to include the.%, ,g

25
responsibility for other aspects of the plan as stated in

-

._
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mm5 I the letter?

2 JUDGE HOYT: I think in addition, Ms. Mulligan,

3 the objection that counsel for Applicant, Mr. Rader raised,

O" 4 that this letter was not in evidence, would preclude any

5 questions in regard to this letter, which was marked as

0 LEA-2 for identification only.
,

7 And, it was not identified by any witness prior
.

8 to this morning, and not admitted into evidence.

9 BY MS. MULLIGAN:
9

10 Q Dr. Worman, can you tell me what the consequences

II for noncompliance of a sch,ool district would be if they
12 refused to transport children?

,

13
'

- ) A , ha't actions the State Department of Education couldW

I4 take?

15 Q Yes.

16 A I don't know"all the legal terminology, but in an
<

I7 instance with which I was familiar with before' involving some

18 busing, for extra curricular activities.

I' Though't was given to, although never followed out,
,_

;'
20 to go to the Attorney General to get -- I don't know if

21 it would be a writ of mandamus or whatever the term would be,

. p 22 but to, in effect, order the district to comply.
LJ

23 If you would go further down in the range of

24 options than that, the department sometimes would in some
A F sere no wm, Inc.

25 instances, withhold basic educational subsidy fro'm a district
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mm6 I or a transportation subsidy. Probably -- they are two

2 separate subsidies. The district might be found to be, you

3 know, in violation.

V 4 Q Would this apply, this same kind of thing apply to

5 staff that do not participate say, by leaving either sheltering

6 or an evacuation?

7 A That would be an individual action, as I mentioned

8 in the testimony, taken by the dist :ct vis-a-vis the staff

9 member, who can then appeal it. He can appeal that action

10 to the-Secretary of Education.

"
Q Could there be a possibility that either the county

12 or municipality would be in violation of the school code if
- . .n .

13
~g_ th'ey do not have developed a plan? -

. . .

Id
> 'A I don' t believe the county could be in violation of

15
,

the school code.

16 0 on the very last page of your testimony, before

17 your biographical summary, it states:

18 " Statutes do not vest any authority in local

public schools or the Department of Education to

20 control conduct of teachers or other staff of

21 private or nonpublic schools."

22( oes this apply to the physical premises of the

23 school onl2
24

A I'm sorry, I don't understand that. Do you mean
, , ,,

25 conduct engaged in by employees while on the premises of the
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mm- 7 I ' school?

2 Q Yes.

3 A To the best of my knowledge there would be no

O 4 reason at All to regulate conduct if they wouldn't be.

5 Yes, we are just talking about school activities.

6 0 And not after school activities?
,

7 A No

8 Q The paragraph before that states that:

9 "Section 2741(4). . addresses safety requirements,.

10 but the language is directed to physical premises

II
and equipment rather than endangering situations

12 sucn as emerge.ncies leading to an evacuation."
,

13 ,So, are you saying this would not apply to -.

I# emergencies? -

IS A That's right. In that particular reference I

16 think'we are talking about typical fire and panic sort of

I7 regulations.

18 MS. MULLIGAN: May I have a minute to check my

notes?

20 JUDGE HOYT: Yes.

21 -(Pause)

) 22 BY MS. MULLIGAN:
'

~23 0 'If any school district rules are put into writing

concerning school staff response in an emergency, would staff, , ,

25
input be solicited, or would it be just distributed to employees'

)
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mm8 I in the finalized version?

2 A That would really be conjecture on my part. It

3 would probably be related to every school district's

G(_/ 4 individual procedure for establishing those rules.

5 0 Would this be after collective bargaining took

6 place in schools?

7 A Collective bargaining takes place when contracts

8 are typically nearing their end. The collective bargaining

9 agreement really isn't synched with emergency planning as

10 such.

U
Q Do you view that it would be a change in teacher

12 contracts to have them participate in emergency situations,

n g3
- say, after school hours or something' subject to collective

.

(,_) .

-
N batgaining?

15 ' MR . RADER: Object to that question, unless it

16 has been demonstrated which contract we are talking about.

I7 .There are many different collective bargaining agreements
8

18 within the Limerick EPZ.

Further, I don't think the witness has demonstrated'

20 knowledge with the particulars of any one of those collective

21
_

bargaining agreements.

22f) MS. FERKIN: I join in the objection.
~s

23 .JUDE HOYT: Yes. I think that is the case,

Ms. Mulligan'.
~

, ,

25 That objection is sustained.
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mm9 j If you have a particular district that you wanted

2 to question the witness on, you can do so.

3 MS. MULLIGAN: I was referring to a general
(~%
kl principal in that.4

5 JUDGE HOYT: I was afraid that was what you were

6 going to say. That is the reason the objection was sustained.

7 BY MS. MULLIGAN:

8 Q Do you know, can a school choose to evacuate

9 before the, say, political subdivision makes the order to do

10 so, say at an earlier stage of alert?

11 A I don't know.

12 Q Are you aware of any school district in the EPZ

() 13 that has.negotiat,ed with collective bargaining on the issue

14 of. teacher responsibilities?-

15 MS. FERKIN: Objection. No definition of EPZ.

16 BY MS. MULLIGAN:

"

17 Q ,' Emergency Planning Zone for Limerick.

18 MR. RADER: I assume the question is directed
,

19 towards responsibilities associated with an emergency.

20 BY MS. MULLIGAN:

21 Q With responsibilities-in an emergency.

() 22 A I'm not familiar with any individual collective

-23 bargaining'agteement of any school district within the EPZ.

24 MS. MULLIGAN: Okay. Thank you very much.
As -Feeeres neoor,.rs, Inc.

25 R>more questions.

._ - - ___ -,______- - .-.
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mm10 1 JUDGE HOYT: Mr. RAder, will you ocnduct this

2 cross examination?

3 MR. RADER: Yes.

4 JUDGE HOYT: Very well. You have 30 minutes.

5 MR. RADER: Thank you.

6 BY MR. RADER:

7 Q Dr. Worman, at the outset of your cross examination

-8 by Ms. Mulligan, I believe you counsel, Ms. Ferkin, stated

9 .an objection on the grounds that your testimony addressed the

10 obligationsd cf school teachers and school faculty with

11 respect to an emergency at Lirerick.
.

12 Is.that a correct characterization of your
.

. )' -13 testimony? -

_

. .

14 A -Yes.
*

15 Q In other words, your testimony does not address

16 the degree terwhich teachers would be expected to act as

17 volunteers beyond the responsibilities in their collective

18 bargainingagreements'and under state rules and regulations.

19 Is that correct?.

20 A Yes.

21 Q. Now, is it your understanding that collective

22 bargainingaagreements would, in any way, preclude teachers[~}s- |

23 from volunteering with respect to assigned responsibilities !

24 in a non-radiological.or radiological emergency!
A reserm neomri,Inc.

25 A I'm sorry, I think it is my attentian span.

- - - -- . _ _ . ~ , _.-__ _ _.. -- - -
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mml1
1 Could you repeat that?

2 Q Is it your understanding that there is anything

3 in any of the collective bargaining agreements in force within

O'- 4 the Limerick Emergency Planning Zone, which would preclude

5 faculty or staff from performing assigned responsibilities

6 as volunteers in the event of an emergency?

7 A I don't see how a CBA could preclude volunteers.

8 Q With regard to the second page of your testimony,

9 the third paragraph .of.your answer 4, I believe in answer

10 to a question from Ms. Mulligan, you stated that the language

11 in your testimony regarding the authority to adopt and enforce

12 rules and regulations regarding the management of school

-() -13 affairs and the conduct and department of all employees as well

14 as students,.you,-define as relating also to the safe conduct

15 to and from sc hools.
I

16 Do you recall that?

17 A Yes.

18 Q Would that include safe conduct to and from a host

19 facility to which such students would be assigned in an

20 emergency?

21 A Yes, I do. It would.

(^} 22 Q You were also asked a question by Ms. Mulligan
%/

23 regarding whether or not you feel a need to survey staff.

24 Do you recall that?
Am-Federm Reser= , Inc.

25 A Yes.
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Imm12 Q Do you feel that in your professional opinion it

2 is necessary to maintain the normal classroom ratios of

3 teachers to students that would prevail ordinarily, or in

O 4 an emergency should some other ratio be utilized?

5 A In my professional opinion it seems to me it would

6 make some sense to have a differentiation because of an

7 instructional mode.

8 You are talking about a different set of activities

9and T3 in an accompaniament mode or evacuation mode.

10

11 -

12
.

# 9 4

. . .
.

14

15

i
16

17

18

19

20

21

(:) "

23

24
Ase-Faserm Reponm, Inc.

25

__ . _ . _. _ _ _ . _ _ . _ _. _ _ . _ . _ ._ ___ _ _ _., _ , , _ . _ - _ _ _ .



mn4-l'- | 19,353 ,

1

nntions
I G If you assume on my representation that a number

2 of school superintendents have testified in this proceeding
3

that a ratio of about one to 50 would be appropriate forO
4 emergency planning, would that strike you as reasonable?

5 A Yes, I suppose so.

6 4 Do you know whether there are any other nuclear

7 ~ power plants in Pennsylvania?

8 A Three Mile Island, Peach Bottom.

9 % Are you aware also of the Beaver Valley and

10 Susquehanna fac'ilities?

I A No, I am not really.

12
4- Do you know whether the-TMI and Peach B,ottom

I3 facilities utilize a schook teach'ers and staff on'the same
Id basis with regard'to assigned responsibilities in emergency
15 as with regard to the Limerick plans?

-

i

16 A No. I don't know.

I7 .4 Are you aware of any other school district within

18 the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania in which the terms of

I'
-emergency plans for nuclear power plants have been the subject

20 of collective bargaining agreements or collective bargaining

21 as such?

22 A No. I am familiar with no such agreements.

23 JUDGE COLE: I am sorry. I didn' t hear you.
,

2k THE WITNEESS: I am not familiar with any such
'

Ac>Fesoras nosonen, Inc.

25 agreements.

. . - . . - . . . . - . - . .-. . . - - . . . . - . . . .- - - - . . _ . . . . .
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I BY MR. RADER: (Resuming)
;

2 O Are you familiar with the Three Mile Island accident

3 and the series of events which followed in March of 1979?
O 4 A Yes, on two accounts. I live within five miles

5 of the plant and I was also in the office of budget administra-

6 tion at that time and was involved with some of the emergency

7 activities that week.

8 G To the best of your knowledge did the teachers

9 show up at tneir assigned schools and perform their assigned

10 responsibilities following that accident?

II A Yes, they did.

12 g Are you aware of a site emergency which occurred

( ,) ~

13 at the Ginna facility near Rochester, . New York? -

'

14 A No, I am not.
*

*

15 0 You were asked certain questions by Ms. Mulligan
.,

16 relating to the possibility that a public school distric -

17 might not assume the responsibility for transportating private

18 schools within its district as it ordinarily would in a non-

19 emergency situation. Do you know whether in such a situation

20 it would be a violation of the law regarding that responsibility

21 to transport private students if, in fact, the Pennsylvania'

j(]) 22 Emergency Management Agency and other public agencies nave

23 agreed in advance that the public school district need not

24 assume that responsibility and that the county or some other
A reens no.rmn, inc.

25 agency would take care of that?
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1 A A point I think I need to make with regard to the

2 transportation is that a non-compliance aspect of a school

3 district with its obligation to transport private school

O
4 students typically needs to be brought to the attention of

5 the department that such non-compliance has occurred.

.6 There is not an automatic monitoring and it is typically
.

7 dealt with on a complaint basis.

8 So in daat particular case, I suppose the controlling

9 political entity or subdivision would have to notify the

10 department of that particular situation.

11 G Are you saying in other words that if the private
.

12 school agreed to the plan ,and agreed that its students could -

() '

be adequately " ransported by the county ori other public'

13 t

14 agency then there would be no violation?

15 A That's right.

'

16 G Now, sir, you stated in your biographical summary

17 tnat you have three children, is that correct?

18 A That is correct.

i

19 0 If you were a school teacher or school administrator

20 in a public school when an emergency. situation arose resulting

21 from an accident at a nuclear power plant, would you leave

() 22 that school to attend to your children or would you have made

23 plans in advance for their safety so that you could perform

24 your assigned responsibilites in an emergency?
m noenm, sne.

25 A The closest analogy I would have in that was the

!

.- _ . , _ . . . . _ - . . _ _ . . _ , - _ _ _ _ . - - _ . . . ~ - - , _ - - - . _ _ - - - - _ _ . , - _ _ . _ . - . _-
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TMI. incident itself. Eventually my wife and children were

2
driven out of state but I did not do that until my

3
. (~% responsibilities at the state were carried out at that
\-)

4
particular time. I think it is one's obligation. I think

5
it goes with the job.

6
0 ;Would you expect other professionals to act

7 similarly in the event of an emergency?
8

A Yes, I would.

9
4 With regard to your testimony concerning the Labor

10
Relations Act, does Pennsylvania have a Labor Relations Board

11

to handle any disputes under its Public Employees Relations

12
Act? *

O' ,a
.

Yes.

'- *
*

A -,

14 '

4 Do you know whether there has ever been any

15
instance in which the Pennsylvania Labor Relations Board

j

16 !
'has determined -that the absence of negotiations with respect '

17
to radiological emergency planning provisions is a violation

18
of the act?

19
A I know of no such instance.

20
0 Are you aware of any advisory opinion rendered by

21
the Pennsylvania Attorney General or any other cognizable

~T(d 22
legal officer of the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania that the

23
absence of negotiations with respect to radiological emergency

24
m %, ,. planning is a violation of the act?

25
A I know of no such ruling.-
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1 4 At the second page of your testimony you referred

2 to section 7-12 and 7501 of Title 35 of the Pennsylvania

3 Emergency Management Services Act. For clarification, is

O
4 that .also known commonly as Pamphlet Law 1332?

5 A As what, I am sorry?

6 G As Pamphlet Law 1332?

7 A I am not familiar if it is known as Pamphlet Law

8 1332.

~9 MR. RADER: Let me show you a copy of this for

~10 clarification to see if this is the statute you are referring

11 to after I have shown it to other counsel and Ms. Mulligan.

12 (Above-referenced document shown to the witness,,

. 13 th,e parties and th'e Board.)
,

14 THE WITNESS: Could you go back to which page

15 you were on again, please?

|
16 BY MR. RADER: (Resuming) '

17 g I was referring to the second page of your testimony.;
18 A (Perusing document.)

19 MS. FERKIN: Was that answer four, Mr. Rader?
,

20 MR. RADER: I am sorry.

21 MS. FERKIN: Was that the first paragraph of answer

O 22 four?
'

t-

23 MR. RADER: Yes, that is correct.

24 MS. FERKIN: Thank you.
Ase-reseres nosonen, lac.

25 BY MR. RADER: (Pesuming)

t
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1 0 The -law that. you have been handed, is that what
:

'2 you are referring to?

11 A- (Perusing document.)
t

4 It would appear to be so.

5 g Would you look directly below section 7101, short.

,
6 title, "A part. . . " and what does that say there?

7 A (Perusing document.)
,

,

8 Emergency Management Services. ;

I' 9 4 If you look just below that, you see after the

10 date of the statute, do you see a PL number?
.

11 -A Yes, 1332.-
F *

| 12 % Is that the statute you had in mind in your,

, , .

'

(() *

_13 bestimony? '.
. .

'
14 A Yes.

.

15 0 Are you aware of any legal authority by which a
,

J _16 collective bargaining agreement of local rules adopted pursuant,

c
1

'
17 to a. collective bargaining agreement would override the '

,

18 provisions of aus evacuation plan promulgated by a political

[ 19 subdivision under the Pamphlet Law 1332?
.

20 A No.-

|

21 g With regard to Pamphlet Law 1332, do you have any

( 22 opinion as to whether or.not the local jurisdictions covered

23 in the statute are required-to. develop emergency plans for.
.

-24 the Limerick evacuation?
m nonners, w.

25 MS. FERKIN: I am going to object to this question.

__
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)
1 I think he is asking for a legal interpretation.

-2 JUDGE HOYT: He is asking for what?

3 MS. FERKIN: Legal construction and this man is not

O 4 a lawyer. The witness is not a lawyer.

5 MR. RADER: I believe that the witness has
6 identified 1332 as the applicable statute under which the

7 scnool districts are required to have consistent plans. I

8 therefore think that the witness can express an opinion on

9 the subject if he knows. If it is beyond the scope of his

10 knowledge, of course, he is free to say so.
11 JUDGE HOYT: Apparently, Ms. Ferkin, --

12 MS. FERKIN: I will' withdraw the objection.
,- -

.

{ )
,

13 . JUDGE HOYT.: Shortly ~beforeIsu[tain' edit.
'

14 MS. FERKIN: It makes it easier.

15 JUDGE HOYT: Very well. The objection has been
..

(-
16 withdrawn, Mr. Rader, and the witness may answer the question |

|.
17 if he knows. I think you had better ask it again, however.

18 MR. RADER: -Yes, I will do that.

19 BY MR. RADER: (Resuming)

20 g With regard in particular to sections 7501 and 7503

21 of the statute, do you have any opinion as to whether the local

(} 22 areas which you referred to in your testimony are required to
23 engage in emergency planning?

.24 A. It is my understanding that they are.
A ress,si nosonen, Inc.

25 g Would those local areas employ municipal employees
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^
1

who are covered by collective bargaining?
2

A That would be conjecture on my part.
3

{} O You don't know whether municipal employees and

county employees in the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania are
5

represented by unions?
6

A I know they are but I thought the question was
7

would they.be required to.
8

0 No. The question was, do you know whether the
9

employees which would be performing those responsibilities
10

under the plans would be covered by collective bargaining
11

agreements?
12

A They couJd very well be.. -<

l]''
*

13
\-

-
*

G In that case, would it be your opinion that as a. -

14

corro11ary to your testimony here that those employees would
15

be required to perform those responsibilities in an' emergency?
16

-A I have really no way of assessing that. My
17

testimony deals with the fit between the school code and this
18

particular act. 'I am not sure what other statutes may affect
19

municipal employees.
20

0 Later 6n in your testimony you refer to the authority
21

under section 1517 of the Public School Code to conduct fire
-22

'

- and emergency drills. Do you recall that?'

23

A Yes.
24

A=-8'a8=e8 Reow**, lac- O Does that authority cover the period students
25

'

actually attend school as well as the time spent in departing

_-



19,361
mn4-9

1 from senoois or returning to schools in the event of an

2 emergency?

3 A Yes.

O\' 4 0 Would you expect teachers to be present with regard

5 to their assigned responsibilities in such drills at the time

6 the students are not physically present in the schoolroom

7 but are departing from schools or returning to schools?

8 A Yes.

9 0 Would you expect that to be the case with regard to

10 a real fire emergency or other non-radiological emergency
11 requiring the teachers to accompany students away from the

12 school?

() 13 A Yes, I would. -

14 g Do you see any distinction between those

15 responsibilities and the responsibilities teachers would be

16 exercising in a radiological emergency?

17 A No. *

18 4 You also refer in your testimony to emergency

19 school closings due to gas leaks and other reasons. Do you

20 recall that, sir?

21 A Yes.

(~) 22 g Does this involve situations in which teachersv
.23 .must supervise students at places and times again other than
24 routine class assignments?

As peserm neporters, Inc.

25 A Do you mean would there be another location which

s

._
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1 would be involved in those instances?

2 O That is correct.

3 A I am not familiar with the specific instance where

4 that nas occurred.

5 g Could there be?

6 A It is certainly conceivable.
.

7 0 With regard to your testimony and the responsibility

8 of teachers, would transferring those students to another

9 location beyond the physical plant of their existing school,

10 would that be encompassed within that testimony?

II A It could be, yes.
.

12 g Are those situations covered by collective

() * '

13 ' bargaining agreements?

Id A No. Again the pertinent statute it seems to me

15 is the responsibility or the right of the school district

16 to make regulations relating to conduct to and from schools.

17 g Are you aware of any instances in which teachers-

18 have responded spontaneously to the medical or personal

19 emergency needs of a student which have taken the teacher

20 outside his normally assigned classroom responsibilities?

21 A Personally, no.

(~} 22 g Are you aware from any indirect knowledge that such
(-

23 incidents normally occur within the Commonwealth of

24 Pennsylvania?
Aes Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 A - It would be pretty indirect.

;

.

- . - . .-. -- ,-~,---c .,y.



an4-11
19,363

1
g If such incidents did occur, wouldn' t they also be

2
beyond the scope of a teacher's collective bargaining agreement?.

3
. A ~ I would have to know the individual agreement.

'

4
Tney certainly could be.

'5
g In those situations would a teacher be acting as

6
a volunteer according to his or her professional sense of duty?

7
MS. FERKIN: Objection. He said he didn't know

8 the terms of the particu'1'ar bargaining agreement. Therefore,

9
I don't' think he can make an assessment as to whether or not

10
a teacher would be a volunteer in such an instance.

11

MR. RADER: I believe Ms. Ferkin was not present

12
when there was earlier testimony that such incidents had

O- 13 '
'

o'ccurred. I am simply trying to tie this in to the earlier
'

14
foundation which exists in the record for this question- beyond

15
the~ witness' knowledge.

16 -

.

-JUDGE HOYT:- The-objection is overruled, Ms. Ferkin.

17
'

BY MR. RADER: (Resuming)
18 .

.

O LIn those situations, ' sir, where a teacher were

19
responding to the' medical or emergency needs of an individual

20
student, wouldn' t daat teacher be acting . as a volunteer. if

21 -
.

the collective bargaining agreement did not require him to do.

so?

23 .~

A -Just one. point of clarification -- oh, if the

24

m nm i. - collective bargaining. agreement did not require them to do so.

I25 -

G That-is correct.

;

-
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1 A If the incident occurred and a student is going to

2 or leaving school or during school time, I would consider that

3 an act of a professional employee not of a volunteer.

h
4 G I see.

5 A If it were outside one of those three instances

6 and certainly if it were not in the CBA, you would have to

7 call it a volunteer act, I would imagine.

8 G Let me try to refresh your recollection with one

9 specific incident. Are you aware of a situation which occurred

10 some time ago at the Daniel Boone Elementary School where

11 children had to be taken to the hospital by teachers because

12 they suddenly became ill at school?
.

'() 13 A No,.I am not.* '

, ,

,

14 G In your experience, d'o teachers frequently supervise

15 extra-curricular activities after school such as athletics,

16 clubs, competitions, trips'and other school activities?

17 A Yes, they do.
.

18 G To your knowledge are all of those situations -

. 19 covered by teachers collective bargaining agreements in each

20 jurisdiction?

-21 A All is pretty encompassing, but typically they_are.

(} 22~ G Are'there some where they don't?

23 A I could not name an individual district where I know
24 for sure that they are not.

Am-Federal Reporwes, Inc.

25 0 Are there any extra-curricular activities that you

_-, . .. . - -- , . _-
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1 are aware of which I may not have named which are not covered

2 by collective bargaining agreements?

3 A. I just don't have the base of knowledge to answer
[

'

4 that.

#

5 g Assuming again on the basis of evidence which you

6 have not heard because you weren't here, if that were the case

7 would teachers be acting as volunteers under those circumstances?

8 A. Yes, they would be.

9 MR. RADER: I have no further questions.

10 JUDGE HOYT: Very well. Does FEMA have any

11 questions?

12 MR. CASSIDY: Yes, Your Honor. As a preliminary*

. , '

O
.,

i3 -e**er, 1 a ve the reaer 1 erse=cv- ee e=e ^ee=cv'
'

~

14 cross-examination plan for submission to the Board. This
'

15 covers not only this witness but all of the Commonwealth of
r

i
i16 Pennsylvania witnesses.
!

.

17 JUDGE HOYT: If you would like to give that to the.

18 Board now.

19 (Above-referenced document provided to the Board.)

XXXXXXXX 20 BY MR. CASSIDY:

21 g Mr.-Worman, my name is Brian Cassidy and I

22 represent the Federal Emergency Management Agency. If I could,

'23 I would like to_ direct your attention to the second page of
24 your testimony, your answer to question four.

m n conm, Inc.

-25 A. (Perusing document.)

. - - . - _ - . .. . _ _ - _ . - . - - . - . . - - --
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I

O In the last paragraph on that page you indicate

that as far as your interpretation of the statutes public
,

i 3
, _ school code school districts can adopt rules and regulations

.

'
-

~

4.

setting forth teacher responsibilities during an evacuation.

'5 ~

To the best of your knowledge have any of the school districts

e 6 that are within the Limerick Emergency Planning Zone adopted

such rules and regulations?

8
A I don't knew.

9
G You have also provided some testimony that indicates

<10 '

in the public schools you are of the opinion that there is

11
authority under the Pennsylvania statutes to have the teachers .

involved in evacuations of the type that might arise in the

13 - -; event'of an accident.at Limerick. What if any , authority is, ,

''

there for private schools with regard to controlling conduct

- Jof teachers in the-private-schools to respond to an emergency?-
15 .

I must object to the question becauseMR. RADER:

17
I believe there has been nothing in the-contentions and

:1

'
certainly no testimony in the record relating to any concerns -,

,

.19 .

In other words,regarding the, staffing fof private schools.
.

,

,

20,

there-has been no testimony,that private school teachers or ,

'21
faculty would be; unavailable. The testimony is all related

,

L o;public schools.t
, _

23 -

. The best of my recollection and I
-

MR. CASSIDY:
24 . . .

m % w, -certainly have not been.here through the entire proceedings,
25 . --

.
.

-but that'the contentions with regard to unmet school'needs

n

,. - .. . _ . . - _ . - - - - _ _ _ . _ . . . . _ . _ , . _ . . _ _ - - . - - , _ . - - . . - - . - . _ . - - , . . - . - - - , , , _ . . - . . - , - --
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I were general. I don't know that there was any distinction,
mn4-15

2 specific distinction, being made between the private and

3 public school situation.
O

.
4 MR. RADER: I don' t disagree with that, Your Honor,

~

5 it is just that LEA has now rested its case on those

6 contentions and with regard to that' contention, it made

7 no proof whatsoever of any staffing deficiency at any private

8 school. Its proofs were limited strictly to public school

9 districts.

10 JUDGE HOYT: I can't recall any testimony on the

11 private schools.

12 MR. CASSIDY: On this witness' testimony on the
,

. () 13 last page before his biographical summary, he states,

,

14 " Statutes do not vest any authority in local public schools '

15 or the Department of Education to control conduct of teachers

16 or other staff of private or nonpublic schools." I was

17 following up on that to inquire whether or not he had any

18 knowledge of any authority of the private schools to control

19 conduct of teachers beyond what may be in the statutes that

20 he has referred to here.

21 JUDGE HOYT: The Board will permit the qu'estion,'

f}
22 Mr. Rader. I don't recall the testimony on that particular

23 point, however, Mr. Cassidy, the objection will be overruled.

'. ~24 BY MR. CASSIDY: (Resuming)
Ace-Federal Repo,te,s, Inc.

25 g Mr. Worman, do~ you understand the question? -

, , . - . . ..- .- - . . . - -. ,.
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I A. .Yes.
1

2 G Could you answer it, please? [,

'

3 A. I know of no such authority. -

O.
. END #4 4

,

!
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I Q You also have indicated in your prefiled

2 testimony -- and I am referring now to the last page just

3 before your biographical summary and the first paragraph, you(_ ,

V
4 indicate that the nonpublic schools and private

5 schools have evacuation planning information from the

6 Pennsylvania Emergency Management Agency, through your

7 department.

8 Is your department involved in any review

9 of the plans that are being developed as a result of

10 the information that you have provided them, to these private
II and nonpublic schools?

12 A In an evaluation of the material we received
,e . . .

(f 13 from PEMA?
.

I4 Q No. Are you reviewing any materials, and

15 plans that come back as a result of the information
;

16 that you are providing them from PEMA to the private schools?

17 A I am not aware of any such role.

I6 MR. CASSIDY: I have no further questions.

19 JUDGE HOYTt All right. Does Staff have

20 any questions?

21 MR. HASSELL: Just a few.

% 22 CROSS-EXAMINATION

23 BY MR. HASSELL:

24
Q Good afternoon. My name is Mr. Hassell, counsel

Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

20 for NRC Staff.
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I I just have a few questions for you.

2 I would like to begin by following up on an answer you

3 provided to Mr. Cassidy with respect to your lack of

O 4 awareness regarding any authority vested in nonpublic

5 schools to control conduct of teachers or staff.

6 Do nonpublic schools have to meet some kind

7 of certificate requirement or licensing requirement

3 of the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania?

9 A Yes. There is a license.

10 Q Do you have any degree of knowledge abouc

II whether those licensing requirements call for

12 certain provisions to deal with teachers or staff at

) II nonpublic schools?'.

- I4 A I am aware of no such provisions.

15 JUDGE HARBOUR: I am sorry?

I0 THE WITNESS: I am aware of no such provisions.

I7 BY MR. HASSELL:

18 0 In the course of your responsibilities as-

l9 the deputy secretary for administration, Pennsylvania
i

20 Department of Education, have you become or are you

21 aware of the contractual provisions, if any, that are

"O used by nonpublic schools for teachers and staff?

23 A No, I am not familiar with those.

24
Q In the course of discharging your responsibilities'

25 .as deputy secretary of administration of the Pennsylvania

_.. _ - ._ _ , .___ . _ _ _ _ .. _ _
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'I Department of Education, do you regularly use or

2 apply the statutes and regulations cited in your testimony?
,

3 A No, I don't.

CZ).

4 Q I would like you to turn to answer 4. It goes
'

5 over a few pages. I am going to count the pages. I

6 have the fourth page in the middle of the page that begins

7 with " school district authority to respond."

8 Have you found. that place?

9 A Yes.

10 Q Immediately preceding that paragraph there is

II a statement about'the extent to which local school
12 districts do not appear to have the authority to use-

{} 13 either.its* collective bargaining agreements or local
,

I4'

rule's to override or alter the provisions of the

15 evacuation plan promulgated by the political subdivision

16 under the authority of the Pennsylvania Emergency
I7 Management Services Act.

18 Do you see that?

II A Yes.

20 3
Q IX) you know what leeway the local. district

21

would have if the plan is not -- has not been. promulgated
(~J

N 22
\. under.the authority of the Pennsylvania Emergency

<23

Management Services Act?

" " ' " ' ~ A I am sorry.- I don't understand the question.
25

Q You make a statement here about the extent to which

_

.s + - - - - - -
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!

I the local school district has a certain authority to

2 override or alter provisions of the evacuationplan;

3 is that correct?

O 4 A That's right.

5 Q If that evacuation plan, however, is promulgated

6 under this particular statute that'you reference, is that

7 correct?
.

8 A Yes.

9 Q Let's assume for the moment that an evacuation
10 plan has not been promulgated pursuant to this statute

II that you reference. Are you aware then of what the local
.

12 school district's authority would be?

O~
~'' ~

^ r ou1a **1ax it wou1a 11e 1oeica117 .
.

I4 that if a plan is not a plan unless it is formulated,

15 you know, under this particular act.

16 I would think that were that the case, that

17 a possibility of a conflict would not be there, since

18
~

in effect no plan exists.

I'
Q I_would like you now to turn to answer five.

20 It is the second full paragraph, last sentence -- well,

21 that second full paragraph.
'

-

22 You go on to conclude, "It is, therefore,

23 reasonable to argue that the general language in the

'2# Emergency Management Services Act should cover this class
m nonwien. Inc.

25 of schools."

_ _ _ _
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I Do you see that in your testimony?

2 A Is that in the last paragraph? Okay.

3 Q Have you found that place?

O 4 A Yes.

5
_ Q With respect to that statement, does the

6 Pennsylvania Department of Education interpret the

7 Emergency Management Services Act to cover this class of

8 schools?

9 A Yes.

10 MR. HASSELL: I have no further questions.

II JUDGE HOYT: Miss Ferkin, do you have any

12 redirect?
-. ..

13 MS. FERKIN: Yes.. Just a few questions. '

I4 JUDGE HOYT: Very well.

15XXXXXXXX REDIRECT EXAMINATION

16 BY MS. FERKIN:

17
_Q I believe on cross-examination by Miss Mulligan

i

18 you were asked a question about the term in loco parentis.

I' Do you recall that?

20 A Yes.

21 Q Can you tell me what your understanding of that

22 term is?(v]
23 A Acting in place of a' parent or as a parent

24 in a parents absence.
m nooran.inc.

25
Q I believe on cross-examination you were asked
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I some questions about the conduct or the authority of public

2 schools within the department of education to control

3 .the conduct of teachers in nonpublic schools.
g .s
s")- 4 Do you recaIl?i

5 A Yes.

6 Q In your professional opinion, what is

7 the standard of conduct in an emergency situation that is

-8 expected of teachers in nonpublic schools?

9 A Of teachers in a nonpublic school?

10 0 Yes. In your professional opinion.

II A In my opinion I wouldn't draw a distinction.

12 Q I'm sorry.
,

13 A It would seem to me the standard would be the
-

14 same, that I would personally hold for a teacher.

15 Q Would you make that same conclusion as to

16 a' radiological emergency?

I7 A Yes.
L

18 Q Finally, Dr. Worman, can you tell us how it

l' is that you came to testify today in this hearing?

20 A I was asked to testify by the Pennsylvania

21 Emergen g Management Agency.

22/~] Q Did that request come directly to you?
V

23 A 'It came to the secretary of education.

24
Q Is it your understanding that your testimony

| Ase-Federes neporars, Inc.

25 represents the Pennsylvania Department of Education's

-- - --. __ . - - _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - - _ _ -
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1 positions on the matters discussed therein?

2 A Yes.

3 MS, FERKIN: I have no further questions.
/~

- 4 Thank you.

5 JUDGE HOYT: The Board has no questions.

6 Thank you very much for your attendance here and
.

7 your participation --

8 MR. RADER: Judge Hoyt, before the witness

9 is' excused, may I suggest he may want to review his

10 testimony for one typographical correction?

II JUDGE HOYT: Well, the testimony was that

12 there weren't any typographical errors. Why don't,

- -

' . (]) you discuss this with Miss.Ferkin before you put thaf
.

13

Id on the record, Mr. Rader? Perhaps it isn't a typographical

15 error.

16 If you have discovered an error, Mr. Rader,

17 now is the time to get the correction from the witness.

18 Or will you do it, Miss Ferkin?

I' MR. RADER: Miss Ferkin will handle this.

20 JUDGE HOYT: Very well.

2I MS. FERKIN: If I could have a minute to

~ 22

(J) review the -- it .is a particular section of the Public

23 Employee Relations Act. I would like to just take one

24
' minute to review it.

Ame#eeersi nepormes, Inc.

25 JUDGE HOYT: Very well.

__
j
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1 If you will, sir, just remain on the witness

2 stand until counsel has an opportunity to review the statutt.
i

3 MS. FERKIN: Your Honor, we have not only one,

O 4 but two typographical' errors pointed out by counsel,'

. 5 and I thank them very much.

6 BY MS. FERKIN:

7 Q In the paragraph that is labeled

'8 collective bargaining agreement impact, the seventh

9 line down in that paragraph, 43 Pennsylvania Statute
.

10 Section 1101.73 should read 1101.703.
II

And on the previous page in the paragraph

12
f that is labeled Local Authority to Regulate Employee

'

13 Conduct Gerteraily, the fifth line down in thdt paragraph,
'I4 "the conduct and' department" should rehd "the conduct

~

15
*

and deportment."

16
And, your Honor, I will see that the, copies f

I7 'given to the court reporters have'those corrections
,

18 also.

I' JUDGE HOYT: I think, also, Miss Ferkin, we

- 20 better ask the witness if he agrees with these corrections.

2I BY MS. FERKIN:

22
Q Dr. Worman, did you hear the corrections that

-23 . I . j ust made? .
.

24
3 7,,,

asesses,as noso,m,3, Inc.

25
Q And do you agree that those are true and correct?

..
'

"

- . - , , . - - . ....._.~..--.s, ---- . . - - . . - - - -
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I A Fine.

2 MS. FERKIN: Thank you.

3 JUDGE HOYT: And is that your testimony, sir?

:
' 4 THE WITNESS: Yes. j

l

'S JUDGE HOYT: Very well.

6'
,

Mr. Hassell?

7 MR. HASSELL: Yes. I would like to ask
.

8 one question that I believe is necessary as a result

9 of the second revision to the testimony.

| 10 JUDGEHOYT: All right. If it has to do with

II that then, very well, proceed.

12XXXXX RECROSS-EXAMINATION
'

- - 13 BY MR.'HASSELL:.
~

,

I4 Q Dr. Worman, based on the revision to your

15 testimony correcting this section cited by you,

_now that you have made that correction, would that in '

|

l..
I7 any way change any of your prior testimony here today?

_

:18
,

-A No.
!

I'
! MR. HASSELL: No further questions.
i

20
.

JUDGEHOYTs .Very well. Anyone else have any

21 questions?
,

|

22 I believe we can now excuse this witness.

23
i Again, sir, thank you.-- You are excused.

24
L- + (The witness stood down.)
| Asefesores neponen inc.

25
. JUDGE HOYT: The Board will recess for about ten

!
L

. _ _ _ - .
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I minutes. A very short recess.

XXXXXXX 2 (Recess.)

3 JUDGE HOYT: The hearing will come to order.
..

\ 4 Let the record reflect that all the parties to

5 the hearing who were present when the hearing recessed

6 are again present in the hearing room.

7 Yes, Mr. Cassidy?

8 MR. CASSIDY: I just wanted to note that FEMA

'9' nas just distributed to the counsel and to the Board

10 copies of the update to our prefiled testimony and also

II containes the comments regarding comments that were made

12 at the limited appearance session that the Board ha,d
'

(, 13 dsk'ed the. FEMA staff to review and comment upon.

Id JUDGE HOYT: Yes. I think that was t}ie very

15 .first limited appearance session where there were some comments

16 that were related to you through, I believe, Mr. Hassell.

17 Thank you, Mr. Hassell, for that help, and

18 we appreciate your advising us of that.

l- MS. FERKIN: Your Honor, on that same subject,

20 before we adjourn today, the Commonwealth will be
,

21 distributing a similar changes and additions to the

22(; testimony of Mr. Hippert and Mr. Taylor.

.23 JUDGEHOYT: Very well. And those are the two

24 witnesses who will appear later in this week?
- nowen. Inc.

25 MS. FERKIN: They will appear tomorrow.

. . . - -- . . - - - . .. . - - - - . - . -
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i

1 JUDGE HOYT: They will appear tomorrow?

2 At lo'ng last, Mr. Hippert.
1

3 Very well.

4 MS. FERKIN: I would distribute it now except

5 that I would like an opportunity at the next break to give
6 it a once over and then I will distribute it to the
7 Board and to the parties.

8 JUDGE HOYT: Very well.

9 MR. CONNER: We would note we would like to have
10 a copy of that as soon as possible since we obviously
11 haven't seen it yet.

12 JUDGE HOYT: You mean -- .

()- IG MR. CO?NER: The changes on Mr. Hippert's-

,

14 tes'imony.

15 JUDGE HOYT: Miss Ferkin just indicated,

16 Mr. Conner, you will get it at the first break. She

.17 would like an opportunity to glance over it before --
,

18 once more before it is given to you. That will be before
''

19 the end of, business today.

20 The witness has been called and-is on the
21 stand, if you'will, please, let me_ swear you in.

| 22 Whereupon,

23 MARGARET A. REILLY

24 was called as a witness and, having been first duly sworn,
m a po,wn, Inc.

25 was examined and testified as follows:

- _ __ ..___._ _ _ - _ . . _ . - _ . _ _ _ _ - . _ . . _ __ _ __-.. _
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XXXXXXX I DIRECT EXAMINATION

2 BY MS. FERKIN:

3 Q Would you please state your full name for the

O 4 record?

5 A My name is Margaret A. Reilly.

6 Q Mrs. Reilly, would you give us your business

7 position and business address?

8 _A My title is Chief, Division of Environmental

'9 Radiation, Bureau of Radiation Protection, Post Office

10 Box 2063, Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17120.

II
. Q Do you have before you a document some three

12 pages in length that is entitled Testimony.of

-

13 M'argaret A. Reillhon'LimerickEcologyActionContention k

I4 LEA-12 Regarding Sheltering?

15 A Yes, I have.

I6
.Q Is that your direct testimony on contention

I7 LEA-12 in this proceeding?

18 A 'It is.

II
Q Mrs. Reilly, did you prepare a statement'

20 of your professional qualifications which was served

21 upon the Board.and parties to this hearing?

22 A I have.

23 Q At this time, Mrs. Reilly, are there any

24 corrections you wish to make to either your direct
m n poenn. Inc.

25
testimony or to your statement of professional qualifications?
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l A No, there are not.

2 0 Was the direct testimony you have before you

3 prepared by you or under your direction?

' 4 A It was.

5 0 1r I were to ask you the questions set forth

,
6 in your direct testimony, would your answers be

7 as they appear therein and would those answers be true

8 and correct at this time?

9 A Yes.

10 MS. FERKIN: Judge Hoyt, at this time I move

11- that the direct testimony and statement of professional

12 qualifications'of Margaret A. Reilly be admitted into
e ' ' *

/q, )-
* .

-.

13 evidence.
.

- -

.,

I4 JUDGE HOYT: Any objection?e

15 (No response. )

16 Very well. No objections have been heard.

17 The testimony will be received and bound into

18 the record at this point.

19
(Insert follows.)

20

21

22

23

24
Am-Federes neponen, Inc.

25

. .. _ _ __ .. . _- .-_ .-
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UNITED STATES OF AMERICA
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

Before the Atomic Safety and Licensing Board

In the Matter of )
)

Philadelphia Electric Company ) Docket Nos. 50-352
) 50-353

(Limerick Generating Station, )
Units 1 and 2)

.

TESTIMONY OF MARGARET A. REILLY
ON LIMERICK ECOLOGY ACTION CONTENTION LEA-12

REGARDING SHELTERING

Q.l. Ms. Reilly, please state your name, address and

position with the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania.

A.l. My name is Margaret A. Reilly. My business address;

is P.O. Box 2063, Harrisburg, PA 17120. I am Chief,
.

- Division of Environmental Radiation, Bureau of. Radiation .

|
' Protection, Department of Environmental Resources.

~

| .

4

.Q.2. Have you prepared a statement of your professional

qualifications?
*

-.

; A.2. Yes. My. statement is appended to my testimony on
.

City Contentions City-18 and City-19.

I Q.3. What is the purpose of the testimony? .

! A.3. The purpose of this testimony is to discuss the
l

adequacy of buildings for sheltering in a radiologicalt

emergency.

.

.

| .

.
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..

Q.4. Why is this issue relevant to LEA-12?

A.4. Contention LEA-12 asserts in part that there has been j

no determination of which school district buildings are

adequate for sheltering, which will bear on teachers / school

staff willingness to remain on duty during a radiological

emergency.

Q.5. What.is your response to this concern?

A.S. Adequate sheltering means a winter worthy house or

commercial structure with a basement in the northeastern

United States. According to NUREG/ll31, " Examination of

offsite Radiological Emergency Protective Measures for

Nuclear Reactor Accidents Involving Core Melt," this kind

of structure' should; on the average, provide a dose

reduction factor (DRF) of . 0.5- against airborne ,
,

radioactivityand0.08againstdNdeEN shine. These values

may be compared with a DRF against airborne radioactivity

of 0.75 and against ground shine of 0.33 for houses in the

southwest. -_

|
'

In addition, sheltered individuals will inhale roughly

35% less than those outside during cloud passage. With
'

tight construction and reduced ventilation rates, larger
;

reductions are possible.

|

Q.6. What does the Commonwealth's plan state regarding

O building adequacy for sheltering?

'A.6. The Department of Environmental Resources, Bureau of

Radiation Protection Plan for Nuclear Power Generating
'

1

]

:. i
\ l
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.

.

"

Station Incidents, Appendix 12, Annex E Commonwealth
7

Disaster Operations Plan states in Section 10.2.2.2, p.

E-12-49 that a structure for sheltering may be a home,

commercial or public building. It goes on to provide that,

"<i>n the general climate of the Commonwealth, any building

which is reasonably winter worthy will suffice, with

windows and doors closed." Such a building is adequate for

2 hours protection from inhalation hazards.

4

-o .
..

, _
-

,

i

--

|

O

.

e

$

\
,
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Professional Qualificat. ions

MARGARET A. REILLY

Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Resources
'

Bureau of Radiation Protection

I am currently employed as Chief, Division of Environmental Radiation. My
responsibilities include the routine surveillance of nuclear power stations
in Pennsylvania and planning for the radiological assessment of accidents
at these facilities.

Responsibilities related to emergency planning include participation in
~

drills and exercises, and response to actual accidents, including the
March 28, 1979 accident at Three Mile Island. Related responsibilities
also include consultation with the staff State and Federal agencies
having direct interest in ' reactor accidents ~, with staff of nuclear utilities,
and with staff of radiation protection agencies in neighboring states.
Responsibilities also include the development and maintenance of written
plans, precedures, and equipment.

I serve on the Conference of Radiation Control Program Directors, Inc.
Task Force E-6 " Emergency Planning"_which concerns itself with radiation

-

protection issues related to emergency planning nationwide. -

0 1 heve e secheior or Sci ace de9ree ia che 4=try fro co119e ai=ericordie
(1963) and a Master of Science degree in Radiation Science from Rutgers,
the State University (1967). I am a Health Physicist certified by the
American Board of Health Physics (1975).

From 1963 to'1964, I was employed as a chemist in the Pennsylvania
Departir.ent of Property and Supplies, Bureau of Standards. From 1964 to
1966, I was . employed as a chemist in the Pennsylvania Department of Health,

~ Bureau of' Industrial Hygiene. From 1967 to the present I have been employed-

as a Health Physicist with primary responsibilities in routine surveillance
and emergency planning with the Pennsylvania Department of Health until
1971 and, thereafter with the Department of Environmental Resources.

.

9

.

4

L
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1 JUDGE HOYT: Anything else?
!

2 MS FERKIN: No. Copies have been provided !

{
3 to the court reporter, and the witness is tendered for

'

'OD 4 cross-examination.

5 JUDGE HOYT: Thank you.
;

6 Miss Mulligan for LEA will begin the cross-

7 examination. You have 30 minutes.

mm 8 CROSS-EXAMINATION

9 BY MS.' MULLIGAN:

10 Q Who do you report to?

II- A Who do I report to?

12 Q Yes.

. ..~

13 A Thomas Jeruski (phonetic), Director,

I4 Bureau of Radiation Protection.

15 g .Is it upon your recommendation alone that
.

16 sheltering takes place?

I7 A No. Not mine personally.

18 Q Who else would be involved?

19 A Other staff members'having to do with the
!
l

[
20 diagnosis of the accident as well as PEMA and also --

21 provided they are on the scene, and the Nuclear Regulatory

(~''( - 22 Commission, and the utility.
%.)

i 23 Q How is this decision made?
i

24
! .A It is based on the prognosis for the accident
! A=-cass w nepo,wn, Inc.

25 and the time constraints.and also existing conditiens.

| -

!

|.

- - .- . . - , . - - - - _ _ , _ . . - . - . .-- - . - . - . - . - . - - - . - . - .
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1

I Q With 'these other people that you mentioned

2 as helping you made a' decision, how is that done, by
3 telephone, board meeting, is there a board --

4 A The Bureau ofLHealth Physics Staff is essentially
5 . located in Harrisburg, depending on how many hours

6 we are into the accident. We could have the NRC at the

7 site or in Bethesday. We have the utility at the site,

8 of course, and PEMA in Harrisburg. Of the most

END~5. 9 'part it is'a telephone intersection.

10

11

12
.i

, . ?

' *
*.

i,
.

15

16g

!

17

18

19

20

21
,

am 22

|C
23

24
As Feseren Repo,wes. inc.

L25

.._. _ . _ _ _ . _ . - . - . . . _ _ _
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I Q Are there dedicated lines?

2 A Yes.

3
,.

Q From the time that you feel a decision has to be
m

4 brought for a discussion, how long wouldyou say it would take

5 to contact all those members and come up with a decision?

6 MR. RADER: I must object to this line of ouestioning.

7 I believe Ms. Mulligan is now in an area of communications

8 capability, which in my recollection was specifically dropped

''9 as a contention in this case. It was not pursued by LEA.

10 In addition, it is well beyond the scope of any

II direct testimony.

12 MS. FERKIN: Commonwealth joins in the last part of

* '

13:
.

Mr. Rader's objection.
~

Id JUDGE HOYT: I'm sorry, Ms. Ferkin, I did not hear

15 you.

16 MS. FERKIN: I simply indicated that I joined in

17 Mr. Rader's objection insofar as it goes beyond the scope of

18 ~ Ms. Reilly's direct testimony.

'II JUDGE HOYT: Very well,

20 BY MS. MULLIGAN:,

21 Q How.many --

22p JUDGE HOYT: Just a moment, Ms. Mulligan. Can I have
v-

23 a-moment here.

24 (Board conferring.)
Ae-Fasere nanomes anc.

25 MR. RADER: If recollection serves me, Judge Hoyt,
,

.-. _. .
_. _
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mm2 I it was Contention 9 that related to communications capacity.

2 MS. MULLIGAN: I will withdraw it.

3 JUDGE HOYT: Very well, because it is beyond the

O 4 scope of the direct testimony, since this witness' testimony

5 deals with LEA-12, Ms. Mulligan. Thank you.

6 Go ahead.
'

7 BY MS. MULLIGAN:

8 Q On the second page which isn't numbered that way --

9 but~the second page of your testimony under the question No. 5

10 and answer No. 5, why is it that there is a .5 dose reduction

II factor against airborne radiation, and 0.8 against general

12 shine?

:O I2 And in the nerehease -- for the northeast, excuse- -

'Id'
*

| me. And, in the southwest it is .75 airborne and .33 against

15 ground shine.-

L 16 A Why is that?

II Q Yes.
t

18 A In general because buildings in the northeast are

I' of better construction than in the southwest.

20 The dose reduction factor is the multiplier. So,

21 the smaller the number the better'the outcome.

22
Q What makes the buildings in the northeast more --

-23 serve.as better protection?

24
3 .In general they have basements. Also, they

Am-Fenere n po,,.ri, Inc.

25 tend to be built tighter. ~

-

. . . . . . .
.



___ _ _ _ _ _ _ . . _ _ . _

19,386

mm3
1 JUDGE COLE: I believe when you stated one of those

2 numbers, I believe you misspoke. It was the general shine 1

3 figure in this area, the reduction factor for shine I believe

. 4 you said 0.8. You meant to say 0.08?-

5 MS. MULLIGAN: Yes, that's correct. Thank you.

6 BY MS. MULLIGAN:

7 Q You mentioned basements as a reason why buildings

8 in the northeast tend to have better sheltering.

9 Are you recommending that buildings should have --
.

10 for sheltering, buildings should b'e -- should have. basements

11 in order to have the best sheltering?
.

12 A Basements would be an improvement. But, I should
,

{'} caution you that one of the functions of shelter is-use as a13

14 protective action when you have hothing else. And the absence

~15 of a basement does not make-shelter necessarily, quote,

.16 inadequate, unquote.

17 Q Have you seen the daycare prototype plan?
.

18 A No,'I have not.1

19 Q I would like to show you-in the daycare plan a.

20 section as:it refera to the sheltering in the basement.

21 MS.'FERKIN: Objection. Ms. Reilly is testifying

22 as to contention LEA-12.: f]
9.../,

'23 I believe 91at Ms. Mulligan is ' bringing in LEA-13 -

{
.

atLthis point.;24
. Assmo neomm, inc.

25 MS. MULLIGAN: I.am simply trying to clarify

. . . , _ , . _ . _ _ _ ,, . _ . _- , _ .. -.. _ . _ _ _ . - . - - _ _ _ _ _ _ __
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|

mm4 I the reason why, that a basement would be mentioned in the

2 daycare. prototype plan and not in the school plan as the

3 reason for -- to clarify that basements are better forg
v '4 sheltering.

3 JUDT;IOYT: The testimony is limited only to the

0 contention LEA-12, and that is the nature of the objection.

7 Unless you can relate it to that, Ms. Mulligan, we will have

8 to sustain Ms. Ferkin's objection.

9 BY MS. MULLIGAN:

10
Q Are you familiar with the school plans as it

" refers to any sheltering?

12 A' No, I am not.
. .p. .

]_ 13 '

0- Would you define winter worthy?
, ,

N A It'is a place where I would prefer to spend a day

15 like today. It beats a chicken coop.

16 0 Would you clarify'that by saying that something

I7 that is more airtight?

18*

A Yes. Airtight and just general wall thickness

I' and characteristics like that.

20 What about certain characteristics such as wood orQ

21 brick. Is there any preferable --

22
.

- A There are too many parameters, really, to take into-

'23 consideration. You could have a lovely brick building with

24 beaucoups glass, which would sort of negate the shielding
Am-Federal Reporters,Inc.

25
value of the brick.

~

. - . - -. . , .- - , ,
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mm5
1 Q Have you reviewed any weatherization documents

2 before determining your definition of winter worthy?

3
_

A No, I have not.

''
4 Q How was this definition arrived at?

5 A From the standpoint that a building which is tight

6 and offers some shielding is better than nothing at all. And

7 thatfis the role of shelter.

8 Q Would you prefer sheltering to evacuation in certain

J9 ' situations?

10 A Under those circumstances where, for instnce,

11 projected doses arenl't really high enough to drive you into

12 something -- you know, it isn't enough to require.an evacuation,

,

( ), 13 but perhaps through prudence and also, let's say in a convenient

14 situation one could recommend shelter.

15 In general, if the doses were expected to approach

16 protective action guides, and everything was go,'then evacuation

17 is preferable, because that is the best way of avoiding dose.

18 Q Would you say if sheltering provides a 35 percent

19 less dose reduction factor as stated in your testimony, would

20 you say-that this percentage is better than.being out on the

21 roads during a plume passage?-

(( ) 22 A Shelter would probably be better than on roads. I

23 -am not familiar with the value of protection offered by
"

~24 automobiles, really.
As.-Feeeres nes==., Inc.

25 On the other. hand, I can' see evacuations where

J
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Imm6 people are indeed exposed to some extent in the plume in the

2 effort to avoid the much larger consequence later had they

3
'

stayed.g() l

4 Q You mentioned automobiles, you don't know if there 1

5 is any -- what the protection factor would be? Do you know if

6 there is any information from the State of Pennsylvania that

7 would have that?

8 A No, there is not.

'9 Q Would you recommend sheltering if certain road

10 conditions or weather conditions were such that it would make

' it difficult to evacuate quickly?

12
. MS. FERKIN: I am going to object to this question.

'13 I think Ms. Mulligan is taking Ms. Reilly way outside the scope

Id of her direct' testimony and asking her for recommendations

15 as to sheltering in particular circumstances.

6 Ms. Reilly is here to testify on whether or not

17 buildings -- what the characteristics of buildings are that

18 are adequate for: sheltering, should sheltering be recommended.
39 I think we qre going way beyond the scope.

20 JUDGE HOYT: Ms. Mulligan, can you relate your

21 question then to the scope of this_ witness's direct testimony?

h 22 BY MS. MULLIGANi

23 Q Maybe I will rephrase it to say, would.: sheltering

24 be citosen over evacuation if weather conditions were hazardous,
%,

25 instead of being inside of a building, simply of a school?

- _ _ _ _ . _ _ _,_ _ _ _ _- __



.

19,390 ;

Imm7 MS. FERKIN: I will raise the same objection.

2 JUDGE HOYT: All right. Objection sustained.

3 BY MS. MULLIGAN:

O 4 Q When you were talking tout winter worthiness, you

5 mentioned as other characteristics that would make a building

0 more suitable.

7 Can you explain further what other characteristics

8 you were talking about?

9 A Degree of weather stripping, the effective thickness

10 of walls, things like that.

'II
Q In your position have you recommended any of these

12 in say,the training sessions,that would make the building
*

A'V 13 -

~
-

better? -
-

.

I# MR. RADER' _ Object to the form of the question unless:

15 it is identified what training sessions Ms. Mulligan is referring

16
to. I am not aware of any training sessions by BRP.

I7 BY MS. MULLIGAN:

18
Q Have you been in contact with, or do you know about

I' any training sessions of school staff on the sheltering issue?

20 A We don't conduct training of people outside our own

21 organization at all.

O " o aut, ao v u x o it there a see= =v, or v

23 : knowledge of this?

A No, I don't.
Am-Feders Repoms, Inc.

25
Q Would it be BRP's recommendation that -- in a
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-

~

I training session -- that sheltering an-d these kinds of measures,mm8-

} 2 such as weatherization be incorporated into a training session?

3 A Before I.would recommend that, I would have to see
,

4 what else was in the training session.

5 Q Do you plan on doing that?
i

0 A No, I don't.

7 Q Why is that?

5 8 A To begin with, the Bureau is not engaged in the

9 training of ragencies 'for other -- -for municipalities or,

10'

school districts..

Il
Q Do you think it is important what school staff are

'

;.
12 told about sheltering ,so that they are better capable of

n
~ ~

I;(). 1.3 dealin'g with tha t kind of situation? '

,

' Id -A I don't really have an opinion on that. It would

15 :seem .that the school's notion of the best place to shelter in

16 the building ought to'be something that is addressed up front

|
I7 and should not really be a training issue. Because you

18 aren't going to have to make it up -- in that case you

l' would not.have'to make it-up or synthesize ot at the time of

20 the'cvent.
_

L
21 Q When you say addressed up front, what do you mean by

,

~22 that?

23 A Established beforehand.

-24
Most of the school staffs know where the basement

,

25 is, things like that. Or, they know where the middle of the
;

, - .- -_ . _ ~ . . - . . . . , . , - _ . . . . - , . .. . . - . - . , _ - . . - , . , , - , , . . - . . . . . . . - . . , . - . , - . .
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mm9 I building is. And just to establish that up front, I don't

2 think it needs to be a training issue.

3 But then, we are getting beyond the scope of the

V
4 direct testimony. .

5 0 If you recommended wet cloths, for example, for it

6 to be placed on students' faces in a sheltering scenario,

7 do you feel that that would be an issue that would come up

8 in training?

9 MS. FERKIN: Objection. Beyond the scope of direct.

10 JUDGE HOYT: Ms. Mulligan, you will have to limit

II it just to this very narrow area that this witness has spoken

12 of in the prefiled testimony.

3 '13 The objection is sustained.
, ,

I4 BY MS. MULLIGAN: *

15
Q After sheltering scenario, is evacuation still

16 usually necessary?

I7 MS. FERKIN: Objection, again. Beyond the scope of

18 direct.

I' MS. MULLIGAN: I bring that out because, particularly

20 in reference to Ms. Reilly's testimony about, it is preferable

21 to evacuate to dielter, although there is a 35 percent less

O 22 reduction fector if vou etav in.
23 JUDGE HOYT: I don't think that is quite an accurate

representation of the witness' testimony, is it Ms. Mulligan?
Ame-Federm Reporters, Inc.

5 Let me have the question again, please?
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mml0 I MS.' MULLIGAN: After a sheltering scenario, iss

2 evacuation still usually necessary.

3 And I will refer back to her statement saying
a

4 that evacuation is preferable to sheltering in certain

5 circumstances.

6 JUDGE HOYT: We will permit the cuestion.

7 Objection is overruled.

8 THE WITNESS: Evacuation may or may not be advisable

9 afterwards.

10 BY MS. MULLIGAN:

II
Q What circumstances would make it "may or may not be

12 advisable"? -

i ,.q. ~

(, 13
*

.A Projected dose.

Id
Q Are school children more susceptible to radiation

15 than the more adult population, and that is why sheltering is

16 being recommended?

I7 MR. RADER: Objection. That is well beyond the

18 scope of the direct testimonyv

JUDGE HOYT: Yes, Ms. Mulligan. That, I think, has-

20 alsosraised an objection from Ms. Ferkin.

21 Apparently you were about to objec*., were you not,

n '22() Ms. Ferkin?

23 MS. FERKIN: The words were in my mouth.

' JUDGE HOYT: You were awfully close to the microphone ,

w asn m n.p e n ,inc.

25 That is the reason I thought that was a two-phased objection.

._. _ _ . -_ __ . - - - _ _ _ _
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. mm11' 1 It is, Ms. Mulligan, very well beyond that. That is, !

2 the scope of the direct.
i

end-T6' 3 Do you have any other questions?

4

5

6

7

8

9 ,

10

11
..

12
.

'o _

,2

_

--

-

14 -

15

.

16

17

18

19

- 20

21

LO
"

.

23

-24
Ase Federal Reporws, Inc.

25 -

-

w w e w,v *



19,396
.nationg

#7-1f I BY MS. MULLIGAN:

2 % On the last page of your testimony you mention

3 two hour protection from inhalation hazard. Have studies

4 been done on this?

5 A' In general after about two hours in a lot of

6 . buildings in this climate the air is pretty much well turned
.; 7 over and you begin to have plume indoors.

8 G Can that happen before two hours?

-9 A If the building leaks like a sieve, yes. '

10 :Tneoretically, you could have some plume in there very -early.
ll It is essentially akin to an in-growth relationship. You

12 have air infiltration, some of the outside contaminated

- * 13 stuff comes in, assuming of course the plume' is near the-

14 ~

ground.

15 G That would then depend on the type of plume?
,

16 A Yes, and the building also.
|- .

17 -G Does this become a subject of discussion with

18 colleagues that would make~a decision'for sheltering on *-

,

39 whether it would be twn hours or one hour?
20 A No, because shelter is an option that one uses

21 for want of something better.

22 G How is a school staff person in_ charge or the-
e

:23 . school district to know when a sheltering scenario is' ended?
.24 MS. FERKIN: Objection, beyond the scope of direct.

Ase-Feesres nosonen, Inc.

25 MS. MULLIGAN: I will withdraw the question.,

. v;

f.'
, .~ , . . . . . _ . - - , . , ~ . . . - _ . . , - - . - . - - . _ . - - - . ~ - _ , - _ . . . - _ - - _ _ _ . _ - _ _ . - - _ -- ___-. . _ _ _ - _ . .-
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I BY MS. MULLIGAN: (Resuming)

2 G Do you believe it would bear on the school staff's

3 ability to remain on duty as shown in your testimony on
->

4 the second page, -answer number two, willingness and ability'

5 to remain if the building was not as winter-worthy as the

6 two hour standar,d?

7 A You are asking me to pass judgment on the willingness

8 of school staff to do something, is that it?

9 G I am just asking you 'if you feel that that should

10 be a consideration on the part of the teachers in their

11 ' ability to stay in your opinion?
12 MR. RADER: Objection. That is.beyond the scope

. .
. . .

.( )
'

13 .of direct. . -

14 JUDGE HOYT: That clearly is going beyond the.

15 scope, Ms. Mulligan.
._

16 MS. MULLIGAN: All right. No further questions.

'17 CUDGE HOYT: Very well. All right, Mr. Rader.

18 EY MR. RADER:XXXXX ,

l9 G MA. Reilly, are you generally familiar with the

20 document commonly known as NUREG-06547

~21 A Yes, I am.

(~') . 22 .g~ Are you also familiar with the document commonly
NJ

23 known as Annex E?

24 A Yes.
A pessrsi nasonen, im.

25 g Are you aware of any provision in either NUREG-0654
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I or Annex E which requires your Bureau to give individualized |

2 evaluation to buildings to determine their adequacy for |
3 sheltering?

O' 4 A. I am aware of none.

5 g Are you aware of any other nuclear plants in

6 Pennsylvania where the Bureau of Radiation Protection or any
7 other agency of the Commonwealth has undertaken such

8 individualized evaluation of buildings for sheltering

9 purposes?
'

10 A There are known.

Il g Now if a particular facility asked the opinion of

12 the Bureau of Radiation Protection would you provide an

. ,

h,-
.

- 13 .

opinion to them as to how sheltering protection could be

IN
enhanced or would that be the responsibility of some other

15 agency?

16 A I think that would be a little bit beyond our

17 scope of stock and trade.

18
G If the Bureau were to undertake such evaluations,

l' would it enhance the Bureau's ability to make protective
20 action recommendations in general?
21 A No.

4

>/ m 22 g Why not?O
!

23 A Because the individual protective value of the

24 building really does not have a bearing on whether we recommend
4 ms n.coran. ine.

25
evacuation or shelter. The whole thing comes down to we use

l-
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I . shelter when that is all there is, when it is the only thing |

2 that is. feasible.

3
, 0 Would it be accurate to say that you make your.

O ,
judgment based upon that projection for the entire populaca

5 rather than for any particular building?

6 A. Right.

7 0 With regard to the Borough of Phoenixville, we.have

8 had testimony in the proceeding by the President of the

A Borough Council regarding her concerns that sheltering might

10 be necessary if there were an accident and, in particular,

"
the witness stated her concerns with regard to possible

12 contamination of the Schuylkill River. Have you had any,

h that is, has your Bureau or any ,other agency - *3
'

,

I4- MS. MULLIGAN: . Objection.

15 MR. RADER: May I finish'my question, please?

BY MR. RADER: (Resuming)

I7
G -- has your Bureau or any other department of the

'

18 Commonwealth had any inquiry from the Borough,of Phoenixville

! with regard to that matter?
,

20 MS. PERKIN:- Objection, only insofar as she can

21 only answer for her Bureau.

h 22 MR. RADER: If she knows.
.v

~23 JUDGE HOYT: With the limitation that she ma'j only

24
answer within the knowledge of her Bureau. That portion willm noe,=,.. inc. -

25
be sustained. .Now I believe, Ms. Mulligan, you had an

.

...
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1 objection and what is your objection?

2 MS. MULLIGAN: Yes, Judge Hoyt. It is beyond the

3 scope of her direct testimony. It relates only to schools.

4
- 4 MR. RADER: Again, I would point out that the

5 question arose with regard to the President of the Borough
6 of Phoenixville. Council with regard to a sheltering scenario.

7 If the Board desires, I can put this question to the witness

8 with regard to ddle City contentions which also concerns

9 > water-contaminated supplies.

10 However, I think that since the question arose

11 in the context of these admitted contentions, it would be

12 better-put to the witness at this time.
,

} 13 JUDGE HOYT: All right. The objectEon that*
.

,

~

14 ds. Ferkin raised limiting it to the knowledge of the Bureau,'

:

15 Mr. Rader, will be sustained. However, the objection by

16 Ms. Mulligan, I think, is not well-founded since this

17 witness will probably be the only one we have to testify
'18 on that particular point and'within that limitation that we

19 placed on'Ms. Ferkin's objection -- with Ms. Ferkin's objection,
20 I think our problem may be solved. Yes, Ms. Ferkin.

-21 MS. FERKIN: Judge Hoyt, I just want to make ' certain

i 22 ~ dtat we are not ' by this ruling opening up this witness - to a:

~23 discussion of anything having to do with sheltering in any
24 circumstance.

Ass.hderal neoerises, Inc.

25 JUDGE HOYT: No. It is not the intention of the
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I Board _to permit that line of questioning because I do believe,

2 Ms. Ferkin, that is beyond the scope. However, there was that

3 specialized circumstance with regard to Phoenixville and
-n.
U '

4 this witness apparently may be able to give us some additional

5 information. She may not have the answer. I don't know.

6 .We will have to see.

7 Mr. Rader, do you understand the limitation on

8 your question?

9 MR. RADER: Yes.

10 JUDGE HOYT: Very well.

Il MR. RADER: Shall I ask again?

12 JUDGE HOYT: Yes, please, if you will.

Q l'3 BY b. RADER: (Resuming)
*

-

. \, - ,

14 Q, Ms. Reilly, to your knowledge has the Bureau of

15 Radiation Protection received any correspondence or any
16 inquiry regarding the situation that would exisit in the

17 Borough of Phoenixville if Schuylkill waters were contaminated'

18 thereby representing a . potential contamination of drinking

I' water supplies for that Borough?
!

20 - MS. FERKIN: Upon hearing the question again, now

21 I amToing4o have to object that is beyond the scope of

.p 22 direct. We _ are not talking about sheltering any more,
v

23 JUDGE HOYT: Yes. I think we are getting into that

24 area, Mr. Rader. The objection will be. sustained.m noorwe sac.
25 MR. RADER: Is it my understanding, Your Honor, that
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1 the Applicant would be able to raise this matter at the time

2 the City contentions were heard or would it be necessary to
.

3 call back Ms. Reilly as a rebuttal witness?
,

b,

'ud 4 JUDGE HOYT: I believe we can get that through the

5 City's contentions, Mr. Rader.

6 MS. FERKIN: I would have no objection to discussing
,

7 that issue when the City's contentions are brought up.

8 JUDGE HOYT: Yes, I think that is correct.

9 MR. RADER: Very well. Under those circumstances

10 the Applicant has no further questions.

11 JUDGE HOYT: Very well. Do you have any questions,

12 Mr. Cassidy or Mr. Hirsch?

XKggp 13 MR. CASSIDY: I think I have just two. It may end

14 up being for my edification more than anybody else's.

15 JUDGE HOYT: Very well.

16 BY MR. CASSIDY:

17 g Ms. Reilly, on page two of your testimony in

18 your answer five you use the term general shine and ground

19 shine. Do you see that in your testimony?

20 A General should read ground. It should be parallel

21 terminology between the two.

22 G So-in both instances, that should read " ground)

23 shine?"

24 A Ground shine, correct. I am sorry about that.
Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 G Could you explain what that terms means, please?
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i

I
.

A By ground shine is meant the gamma activity being

emitted by fission products deposited on the ground and the |
2,

.

3 euphemism in radiation business is that the gamma rays shine.4

.() 4 MR. CASSIDY: I have no further questions.

JUDGE HOYT: Very well. Mr. Hassell, the Nuclear

0 Regulatory Commission staff.

MR. HASSELL: The staff has no questions.

8 JUDGE HOYT: Ms. Ferkin, do you have any redirect?

I MS. FERKIN: I don't have any redire t other than

10
the correction that was just pointed out on cross-examination.

11
JUDGE HOYT: Very well.

'1XXXXX REDIRECT EXAMINATION
'

~ . c;O - ~
~

''
Y Ms. FERxI =

.

N
; G Ms. - Reilly, based on the cross-examination are there

t- 15
any corrections you wish to make to- your direct testimony at

16
this time?

.

17 A I don't believe so.

I8
, G Specifically, in answer five, is there a . correction

: daat you wish!to make in your testimony?
20 A Oh, yes. On the eighth line the word " general"

4

21 '

should be changed to read " ground."

.22)' G As just corrected by you, Ms. Reilly, is your

-
23

testimony still to the best of your knowledge and belief true

24
and correct at this time?

Ase-Feneras nose,ises,Inc.'

'
A Yes, it is.

:
.

4

'(4

,- , - .. - , - .
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l MS. FERKIN: I have no further questions.

2 JUDGE HOYT: Would you please make the correction
i

.3 in the . copy given to the reporter.
O~ 4 MS. FERKIN: Yes, that will be done. Thank you.

.5 JUDGE HOYT: Dr. Cole has a question, I believe.

j!XXXXX -6 BOARD EXAMINATION
I'
'

7 BY JUDGE COLE: -

!
. 8 O Ms. Reilly, in response to a question concerning

9 . sheltering you' indicated that sheltering _is an option that
'

10 one .uses -for want of something better. Do you recall .that?
i

11 A. Yes.

| 12 g' On page three, the last page of your testimony
-

. .

(J.
*

13 in the last' sentence, it reads as follows, Such a. building *" -

14 ' is adequate for two hours protection from inhalation hazards. "-

. 15 I want to make sure that I understand what you mean by that a

16 sentence. Do you recall testifying also that.two hours is

17 about the time period where an average shelter-in this area

18 where the air would turn over, do you recall-that?

}' q 19 A- Yes.

, . 20 g What did you-mean then when you said "such a-

'

4

21 building is adequate-for two hours-protection from inhalation ;
.

( 22 hazards?

j . 23 A. By'that time one could well be in a position.

n '

24 where the air in the building is: pretty much the same as the
me.pensras nemmm, sae.4

[ 25 air outside. Nevertheless, you still have some shielding
*

,

f

'c--, ,- ..er, ,,,.,y., .c,~,m_er, ,m-.=_%,,m. ..,.%,w. e,... .,-,.w.,% v.m y,y ._,m,, n y - r ..,-,m+-,,.-.-..,--%.w w w,.r*w---m-*'*'---
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.

1

protection, also.

2

G So it isn't that after two hours, you no longer
3

are going to be more protected inside the building than

outside the building or you might -- let me start again.
5

The two hours, I am trying to determine just what exactly
6

your use of the two hours would be. It would not be that
7

after two hours, period, well then the sheltering is over
8

and we might as well go outside?
~9

A No.
10

4 What does it mean?
11

A It means that after about two honrs it ceases to
12

be much of a protection against inhalation hazards. It is
G' 13

* '
*

-

l
~

still good against cloud shine and ground shine.,
-

14 -
.

O But there wasn't any absolute standard there
15 .;

involved when you meant adequate for protection, it is all ;

16 l.
_ relative?

*

17

A Right. Also, the word inhalation is in there,
18

too.

19'

4 All right. You would still affect the same kind
20

of proportional protection from ground shine?
'

21
A Yes, on the average,

r"s - 22
(_) G So that if a decision is made for sheltering, there

23
is not necessarily any time limit associated with that?

24

; As resers moorme , Inc. h. Correct.
25'

JUDGE COLE: Thank you.

;

_ _ . . _ _ _ _ , . _ , _ _ _. _ _ . - _ . . _ . _ _ . _ _ _ _ . .J .
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1 JUDGE HOYT: The Board has no further questions.

2 Thank you for your* participation, ma'am, in these proceedings

3 and for your attendance here this day. The witness is

-(]- 4 excused.'

5 (Witness excused. )

6 JUDGE HOYT: Ms. Ferkin, can we give you a moment

7 to go through the next piece of testimony before we put the

8 witness on the stand to be sure we have no corrections?

9 MS. FERKIN: Yes. Given the last two witnesses
10 I would like to make absolutely certain there are no

11 corrections that we discover during cross-examination.
;

12 Thank you very mu,ch. At that time I can also distribute

. ( }- 13 the Hippert-Taylor changes that f discussed earlier?

14 JUDGE HOYT: Do you want about five minutes then? .

15 MS. FERKIN: Could we make it ten?
!

16 JUDGE HOYT: Seven and a half.

17 MS. FERKIN: Thank you. i

18 JUDGE HOYT: Very well. We will stand in recess.

19 (Whereupon, a short recess was taken.),

END#7 20

21

<- 22
(s}

23

24
Ace Federal Reporters. Inc.

25

.-. _- . .- . - _ . _. .- . - - _ , . _ - . ., - -- - - . . -
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1 JUDGE HOYT: The hearing will come to order.

2 Let the record reflect that all the par ies to the hearing

3 are again present in the hearing room.

4'

Miss Ferkin, do you want to call your next witness?

5 Is is Mr. Furrer?

6 MS. FERKIN: Yes.

7 JUDGE HOYT: Sir, before you are seated, please.

8 Whereupon,

9 ROBERT C. FURRER

10 was called as a witness and, having been first duly

11 sworn, was examined and testified as fol' lows:

XXXXXX 12 DIRECT EXAMINATION
, ' .

-()'." 13 Bk MS. FERKIN:
.

14 ~

Q Sir, would you please state your name, your
15 full name for the record?

16 A My 1.ame is Robert C. Furrer.

I7 Q Mr. Furrer, would you tell us your business

18 position and business address, please?

19 A I am a management analyst and emergency

20 management coordinator for the Pennsylvania Department of

21 Agriculture. The address is 2301 North Cameron Street,

/'} '22 Harrisburg, Pennsylvania. The zip is 17110.
(_/

23 Q Thank you.

24 Mr. Furrer, do you have before you a document
As.-Fees,e n co,se,s inc.

25 of some two pages entitled Testimony of Robert C. Furrer for

_-- , _
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I the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania Regarding Limerick

2 Ecology Action Off-Site Emergency Planning Contention LEA-22?

3 A Yes, I do.

b 4 -Q' Sir, is that your direct testimony in this

5 proceeding?

6 A Yes, it is.

'

-7 Q Sir, did you also prepare a one-page statement

8 of your professional qualifications which was served

9 on this Board and the parties to this hearing?

10 A Yes, I have.

II
Q Sir, at this time are there any corrections

12 you wish to make to either your testimony or to your

13 statement of pro'fessional qualifications?*

.

,
,

Id A Yes. There is a small correction to the

15 statement of qualifications. In the last line, " Prior to 1974,

16 I was a professional soldier for nearly 30 years."

I7 0 Is that the only correction, sir?

| 18 A Yes. That is the only correction.

II Q Mr. Furrer, was the direct testimony you have
,

20 before you prepared by you or under your direction?

21 A The direct' testimony that I have here is prepared

.(} by me.22

23 g. And, Mr. Furrer, if I were to ask you ths
,

24 questions set forth in your direct testimony, would your
4 reens n ,= anc.

25 answers be as they appear therein, and would those answers

. . - . -- - -__.. .-_ - - _-. _ _ _ _ _- . . _ _ - .
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I be true and correct at this time?

2 A The answers would be as they appear, and they

3 would be true and correct.
,~

' ' 4 MS. FERKIN : Judge Hoyt, at this time I move''

5 that the direct testimony and statement of professional

6 qualifications as just corrected of Robert C. Furrer be

7 admitted into evidence.

8 JUDGE HOYT: Any objections?

9 (No response.)

10 None having been heard, the testimony will

II be received and the copy of this testimony bound into

12 the record at this point.

j|XXXX
*

13 (Insert. ) -

,

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

,''! 22
\._/

23

24
Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25

L-
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~~ UNITED STATES OF AMERICA
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION'

_

Before the Atomic Safety and Licensing Board

In the Matter of )

O >
Philadelphia Electric Company ) Docket Nos. 50-352

) 50-353
(Limerick Generating Station, )

Units 1 and 2)

TESTIMONY OF ROBERT C. FURRER FOR
THE COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA

REGARDING LIMERICK ECOLOGY ACTION
OFFSITE EMERGENCY PLANNING

c CONTENTION LEA-22
i

i

Q.1. What is your name and position?'

A.l.. My name is Robert C. Furrer. I am a Management

f Analyst with the Pennsylvania Department of Agriculture. I

|
serve .as Emergency Management Coordin,ator for the

,

Department. A statement of my professional qualifications
.

is attached to this testimony.

.

Q.2. What is 'the purpose of your testimony?

A.2. 'The purpose of my testimony is to respond to Limerick' -

Ecology Action (LEA) Contention LEA-22.

:

Q.3. What does LEA-22 state?.

A.3. LEA-22 states:

The State, County, and Municipal RERP's are
inadequate because farmers who may be designated,

as emergency workers in order to tend to
livestock in the event of a radiological

O- emergency have not been provided adequate
training and dosimetry.

.

t

3 g
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.

Q.4. What is your response to LEA-227

A.4. The Pennsylvania Department of Agriculture does not

have on hand data regarding actual numbers of farmers in

the Limerick plume EPZ who may require dosimetry and KI.

Such information is developed at the county level. The

state emergency plan's use of the terms " livestock" and

" farmer" is no more restrictive than the commonly accepted

dictionary definitions. Webster's Seventh New Collegiate

Dictionary defines " livestock" as " animals kept or raised

for use or pleasure; esp: farm animals kept for use and

profit." " Farmer" means "a person who cultivates land or

crops or raises livestock." The Department has no data as

to the question of whether so-called "USDA" lists would be

) used to limit registration of farmers.
~

,0.5. What about information and training for farmers?

A.S. A farmer information brochure was developed and

distributed by the licensee to farmers in the vicinity of

Three Mile Island. .The Department of Agriculture supports

the use of a brochure.

Training is best handled by a particular licensee and

local government with the assistance of the USDA County

Extension Service. The Department supports such training,

(]} and suggests any training offered pre-emergency be repeated

before any individual is permitted to re-enter the plume .,

EPZ.
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PROFESSIONAL QUALIFICATIONS

Robert C. Furrer

As a Management Analyst and the Emergency Management
Coordinator for the Pennsylvania Department of Agriculture, .

I have been responsible for emergency response planning in
the Department since 1976. Within this responsibility, I am
involved in the revision of Annex E, Fixed Nuclear Facility
Incidents of the Commonwealth Disaster Operations Plan in
. Agriculture Department. areas of interest.

I am a graduate of the University of Maryland and have a
Masters in Personnel Administration from George Washington
University.

From 1974 until now, I have worked as a Management Analyst
for the Pennsylvania Department of Agriculture.

Prior to 1974, I was a professional soldier fo $0 ears.
f
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1

I JUDGE HOYT: All right, Miss Ferkin, do you

-

2 tender the witness for cross-examination?
3 MS. FERKIN: Yes, the witness is tendered for

4 cross-examination.

5 JUDGE HOYT: Thank you.

6 Mr. Rader?
e

7 MR. RADER: I believe LEA --

8 JUDGE HOYT: I beg your pardon. LEA first.

|' 9 -Forgive me, Miss Mulligan. If you will begin, you have

10 30 minutes.

II
,XXXXXXX CROSS-EXAMINATION

I2 ~BY MS. MULLIGAN:

13 Q Mr. Furrer', as a, management analyst,,what do you
I4 do for the department of agriculture?

,

15 A As a management analyst, I do studies.on how

I' we ar organized and whether we are- getting the full

I7 value for the money we are' spending.

18 I do several assessments of our construction

I' and life cycle costing and that sort of thing for

20 a new acquisition of, let's say, equipment or a building.

21 I do a certain amount of counseling and advising

O " - == ** * ert=9 a the ere 1= tio= or * re-'

-23 O When you say staffing, do you mean within the i,

24
department of agriculture?

A.peseres nosonen, Inc.

25 3 y,,,. I am sorry.. Within the department of

r
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I agriculture.

2 Q Do you ever do any counseling with Energy

! 3 Consultants on developing a brochure for farmers?

O 4 A Well, I have been a point of contact for

5 consultants working in this particular area of

6 emergency response planning.

7 Q Specifically for Limerick?

8 A For Limerick, yes, and others.

9 0 You are a graduate of the University of

10 Maryland. In what?

II A It,is military history.

12 Q Are you alone respor.31ble for emergency

h 13
"

response planning in the* department?

Id A I am the coordinator of emergency response

15 planning. Each organizational element with a specific

16 responsibility contributes to the overall plan.

17 Q So in other words, if you were going to make a

18 recommendation, say, on something to do with farmers

' for the Limerick Generating Station and the evacuation

20 planning, you would confer with these other members?

2I A Yes.

22 Q Do you confer with PEMA?

23 A If it were livestock, I would confer with the

24
people in the Bureau of Animal Industry. And with

Ace-Federed Reporters, Inc.

25
respect to food in the milkshed, it would be the people in the
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I Bureau of Food and Chemistry.

2 0 Are you a direct contact with people in the

3 Pennsylvania Emergency Management Agency?
/ ,)
-

L.!
4 A Yes.

.

)
5 0 In your position of responsibility for 1

6 emergency planning in the department of agriculture, have

7 you received from Ralph Hippert a copy or any other

8 communication of a letter from the chairman of the
9 Pennsylvania House of Agriculture for the state, Samuel Morris?

10 A I don't think I understand. What is the

II subject of the letter?

12 O I will show you a copy of the letter.
*-.

. . -.

I I3
~

(Mr. Stone distributes' copies of the document.)

Id MS. MULLIGAN: I would like to mark this

15 presently at this time for exhibit LEA E-58.

16 JUDGE HOYT: Very well. May we have a copy?

II (Pause.)

18 May I have that number again?

MS. MULLIGAN: LEA-58,

20 JUDGE HOYT: Very well.

21 (The document referred to was
22 marked for identification as

23 LEA Exhibit E-58.)
'

BY MS. MULLIGAN:
Wal Reporters, Inc.

25
Q Have you ever seen this letter before?

s

k
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1 A No, I haven't.

2 Q Has it ever been the subject of any discussions
3 with Mr. Hippert?

O
4 A No, not that I recall.

5 Q Do you know Representative Samuel Morris of

6 know of him? -

7 A No.
I

8 Q Can you see in the right-hand corner at the

9 top,uit says, " Committees, Agricultural and Rural Affairs,
10 Chairman"?

II A Yes.

12 Q Are you familiar with that committee?
r"s
U 17 A No. .

14 Q Can you review that lett'er for a minute and

15 note his -- will you turn to the fourth page and note the

16 signature. It says, Samuel W. Morris, Chairman, Agriculture
17 and Rural Affairs' Committee, does it not?

18 A Yes.

19 Q Would you take a minute to review the contents
,

20 of these fcur pages, skim it.

21 MS. FERKIN: Your Honor, before we move on
'

I ) 22 at all, I think there has just been a misleading exchange,

23 between Miss Mulligan and Mr. Furrer.

24 Mr. Furrer had indicated he did not know- n po,ws, Inc.

25 who or he simply did not know Samuel Morris. Miss Mulligan

.. - _ . __ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _
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I asked him to refer to the signature, then said, does

2 it not say ,there Samuel W. Morris, Chairman, Agriculture j

3 and Rural Affairs Committee?

4 Mr. Furrzr said yes. I don't think it is

5 fair to infer that Mr. Furrer recognized that as Mr. Morris'

6 signature.
.

7 MS. MULLIGAN: If I could respond, I didn't

8 mean to infer that he would recognize the signature, just

9 that he would look at that and see that before looking

10 at the letter.

II JUDGE HOYT: Allright.

I2 Miss Ferkin,,I take it that that is the only

13 purpose for which the question was asked. Do you have
,

Id any other objections? Is that it?

15 MS. FERKIN: We can proceed.

I6 JUDGE HOYT: We may proceed? Thank you.

I7 Miss Mulligan, you may' proceed.

18 MS. MULLIGAN: I was giving Mr. Furrer a

I' chance to review the letter briefly.

20 JUDGE HOYT: All right.

21 BY MS. MULLIGAN:

22( ) Q Have you had a chance to review it, Mr. Furrer?

23 A I have read it rather quickly, yes.

24
Q Thank you,

em nepawri, Inc.

25 What I would like f.o know is, generally. speaking,

_ .- . _ . . _ . _ . . . .



-___- -

.

REE 8/9 19,415 I

I are these the kind of concerns, when addressed by someone

2 as the department, head of the departs.ent of the agriculture
3 department for the state, are these the kind of concerns

O
4 as addressed in this letter that would come to your

5 attention and be acted upon?

6 MS. FERKIN: Your Honor, I would object to the

7 extent that there are portions of this letter -- and it is

8 rather lengthy -- that go beyond the scope of contention

9 LEA-22 which I believe pertains only to whether farmers

10 in-the Limerick EPZ have been adequately identified and
II as such have been provided adequate training in dosimetry.
12

t Now, since this has not been tendered for

13 "

admission yet, I am not prepared at this point to go *

.
,

,

I4'

line by line, but I would simply note thac I think

15 Miss Mulligan should confine her questions to particular
|

16 portions of . the letter.

17 MS. MULLIGAN: I will qualify it by saying that

18 within the scope of the contention, anything outside of

19 that would not be considered in his response.

20 JUDGE HOYT: And not be elicited in your questions,.

21 I think, is the way that should be worded, Miss Mulligan.

O 22 Mith that exv1anation, vou may eroceed.

23 THE WITNESS:: Do I have a particular question

24
I am to answer?.

Ass.7esere noponers,Inc.

25 MS. MULLIGAN: Not yet. Just'a minute, please.
.

.

_ m ___m.__.___..._______-.___m.- . - - - ^-
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I BY MS. MULLIGAN:
I.

2 0 Does the department of agriculture support the
3 use of a brochure for informing farmers about what they

O 4 are to do in a radiological emergency?

5 A Yes.

6 Q You have referred to that also in your testimony.

7 When you did use the word " support" the use of a

8 brochure, what did you mean by support?

9 A We have drafted -- that is, agriculture drafted

10 a brochure in response to TMI and TMI planning. That

II
brochure describes and is the subject of this 1.etter.

12 It describes emergency actions to assist the farmer

*

13 in protecting livestock and taicing 'other actions that "

_
,

I4 might be to his benefit in a radiolorical emergency.

15 The brochure has application beyond TMI, and-

I'
we have only the' reference to TMI in the first page of

I7 our-brochure.

18 The request for this brochure by the other

l'
-nuclear power generating plants, since it is applicable

20 to almost any farming community or farming area, is

21 supported.

'(] 22 0 Do you have any knowledge that it would be a<

23 similar brochure that would be used at Limerick as the

one.at TMI?
Am-Federal Reponen, Inc.

25 A I have no direct information on that, but I have

I
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1 knowledge of a request that was made by Philadelphia

2 Electric to the secretary of agriculture to use or draw

.

3 on our brochure for a farmer's brochure around Limerick.
O

4 And that was concurred in by agriculture.

5 Q- If that request had been made by Representative |
6 Morris or another farmer who lives in the EPZ -- in the
7 emergency planning zone -- would you also consider that

,

i

8 request?

9 A The answer is yes, but the electrical

10 facility is taking care of the cost of printing and distri-

II bution and that sort of thing. I doubt whether any farmer

12 that would ask for one or the representative would pick up
.,, .. . .

[ i)8 13 those costs.
~

*

s
! *

14

15

16

17

I 18

L 19

20

21

(~N 22
(_ \_)

23
|
.

!-n.*
25

|
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IM/mm-l'T9 Q Would you consider other requests made by

2
Repr3sentative Morris or some other farmer in the emergency

3
plar ning zone as to the content of this brochure?s

4
A I don't really understand the question. |

5
As you can see from the tone of the letter, he

6
acknowledges all the things that he likes about it,and he

7
picks at those things that he doesn' t like. I

8
We don't think that this thing is absolute, but

9
it is the best advice that is available at any level.

10
Q Will you take then -- strike that. Public' input

11 I

.from Representative Morris or other farmers in the emergency

12
planning zone would be solicited by your department?

.p
'k- A I think that is beydnd my scope to, answer.

14
.Q .In your opinion?

15 - .

A If any public input comes to our attention, we will !

16
certainly review it, and-if it calls-for a written response

17
.we will respond and provide the basis for whatever our position

18
is.

19

Q. -Would you respond to Representative Morris' other'.

.20
-issues that are. addressed in this letter?

'21
MS. FERKIN: I'am going:to object. I don't see how

. that is relevant as to'whether or~not.he is going to respond

23 -

.

to this.particular correspondenca.

24
m n.p.,,,,,, i ,, JUDGE HOYT: Sustained.

25
BY MS. MULLIGAN:

-

--. - _ -- _ _ _ . _ _ .
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MM@2
1 Q Turning to the second page of your testimony under

2 your answer under 4, to your knowledge would farmers be

3 restricted from entering the Emergency Planning Zone if not
,

(\_]
.

'

4 on the county list of farmers?

5 A I couldn't quite hear the last part.

6 Q Surely. I will repeat the whole question.

7 To your knowledge, would farmers be restricted

8 from entering the Emergency Planning Zone if not listed on the

9 county list of farmers?

10 A That is not within the jurisdiction of the

II Agriculture Department, and I don't really know.

12 But I would like to say the intention of the
.

(); 13 Department is th'ere's no artificial constraints on who says
.

14 he is a farmer.

15 He registers, and the U.S. Department of Agriculture

16 helps in the registration process for the county people,

17 emergency management people. If he registers, then he has a
,

18 certificate that would be useful to him in going back into the

19 area and taking care of the livestock.

20 Q Would this registration that you referred to, be

21 done'at an earlier stage, before an emergency?

(~) 22 A Before the emergency?
U

23 g .Chr,. would it be, say, presently going on?

. .
A No, there would be no need for registration24

wederse neso,iers, Inc.

25 before an emergency.

. . .. .. . _ _- . - . - .
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mm3 1 Q How about to identify workers or farmers that

2 might not be on the list?

3 A To identify farmers, the representative raises the

O
4 point that it is difficult. We have in agriculture -- a list

5 in agriculture, a list of dairy farmers, we have a list of

6 goat farmers that are selling milk,we have a list of hog

7 farmers, and several other lists, that is a basic list by

8 township and county. But, that does not include all of the

9 people that might be raising one cow, one horse, one pig and

10 that sort of thing.

11 So, you have to use a combination to trv to get a
.

12 list. It might be a combination of the U. S. Department of

l() 13' Ag'riculture's information on farmers in that particular area,

14 and our list.

15 Q If more than one farmer wanted to reenter the

.16 emergency planning zone per farm, how would they go about

17 doing that?

18 A I am talking about what somebody else is. going to

19 do, and I would like for you to understand that.
_

20 This~ registration. process would be taken care of

21 by the County Emergency' Management people. A farmer that comes

_() 22 in with a larger herd of cattle, might want to have himselfr

23 .and'his hired hands registered for that farm.

24 He might want to have himself and his wife, himself
A=-Fasere nepories, Inc.

25 and his daughter, or his sons. There is nothing to preclude
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.

mm4 1 that in any of the guidance that we have put out.
.

2 Q Would the hired hand, say, that was going to be

3 registered ahead of time, would the farmer have to notify the

O
4 County agent if that belping hand was no longer with him and

5 he wanted to either drop or add his name -- his or her name?

6 A I haven't talked about registration beforehand.-

7 What I have talked about is a registration that occurs at the

8 time that they decide to evacuate. And, as the people evacuate,

9 if the hired hand and the farmer both evacuated, and the

10 farmer wanted both of them registered, they could both be

11 registered.

12 Q Thank you for that clarification.

-( ) 13'
- Would-tne supplies of dosimetry and KI need to be

-14 adequate for more than one farmer per farm?

15 A Your question is not one that the- Department of

16 Agriculture would handle.

17 It is the County Emergency Management people and

18 local-government authorities that would supply dosimetry.-

19 Q Would you make any recommendations to the county

20 if you felt there was inadequate dosimetry or KI per farm?

21 A Again that is not within my scope. The dosimetry

(,} 22 you are talking about not only applies for farmers,but to

23 anybody designated as an emergency worker.

24 So- that the dosimetry is not split out -- there is
Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 a little pile of dosimetry for farmers. Although it may be at

- . . . . . - - . - _ . - .. .. . . - - - -
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mm5 1 the local level. I have no knowledge of that.

2 With every day logistics capabilities, re-

3 supply or augmentation of any dosimetry requirement it is a

O
4 matter of hours. I am again talking about the three associated..

5 .with emergency workers.

6 0 on the second page of your testimony, in question

7 No. 5, your answer at the bottom discusses training.

8 Can you tell me how training is to take place

9 before reentering the emergency planning zone?

10 A Are you talking about training that would supplement

11 ongoing training.that might have already taken place?

.
-

'Q Yes.12
- -

.

13 A In the dorm'of a refresher?_ i(
*

.

14 Q Yes.

15 A I can only visualize it because I don't have these.

16 plans in front of me. But, I would visualize a brief assembly

17 of these people and an orientation and reaffirmation that they

18 knew what the dosimetry would do,-how you would handle'it, how

19 you.use it and what records are to be maintained by the

20 individual pertaining to what dosage he might have'gotten.

21 I would also put out some general type information

). 22 with respect to the reliability of any transportation he is.

23 using,.and that sort of thing.

24 And if I had it available, I would put e2t the
w ressres nessr=rs.Inc.

25 information.on what the expected contamination is in the

____-____-_-__L*__--_-___-
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|

vicinity of his farm or in the vicinity of wherever he happens |mm6 I

2 to be going. |
1

3 Now this is a matter of maybe a half an hour

O 4 orientation. It might take an hour. And it would supplement

5 any training that the electric power generating people might

6 have done already. -

7 Q Would you also include the sheltering of animals,

8 or would you rely on r. brochure in the training?

9 A Since you are inviting me into a timeframe when

10 I know more about this particular contamination, I might cover

II sheltering again or remind him of the advantages of having

12 shelter, and, of course, food oc feed and water that is not.

/G ' '

13V c$ntaminated.

Id
Q When you say "of course food and water," do you

15 mean that you would'inke -- strike that.

16 When you talk about food and water, would you mean

17 also how a farmer is to deal with contaminated water, or food

18 products with their animals?

A You are getting out of -- let me put it this-way.

20 To the extent that he can feed protected feed and water to his

21 livestock, it is going to be to his advantage.

h 22 Now, if the livestock can only drink from a

23 stream, and he has no other alternative, then we can't do much

24
with him or tell him much, if it is possible for him to round

A -Fas : n.oonm anc.
25

them up or move them, that sort of thing.

_ _ , _._ - . _ , _ _ _ _ ._, - _ . __.
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mmy mm7 I But, it is advice that would be given not by

2 Pennsylvania Agriculture, but by the County Extension and

3 the U. S. Department of Agriculture people dealing with thes

4 specific conditions of that particular farmer.

5 O In the training session.would you recommend the

6 storage of water as a possibility to ensure the livestock's

7 health as a possible precaution against contamination?

8 MR. HASSELL: A point, before the witness answers

9 that.

10 The Staff has been somewhat concerned, in view"

I of the witness' indication in many instances, that it is

12 outside the scope of his responsibilities, that in some instances.

y-
13 they are getting a fair amount of* conjecture. And I'am not

,

Id sure what value that is going to have for the record,

I0 particularly now we get back specifically.to training.

16 I think the witness has indicated in many instances

I7 that-it.is at the County level'and USDA that carries out this-
I' '

18 responsibility. I am just pointing out that concern. I have

19 a concern in many instances, that wouti have that objection.

20 That would be my objection to that question.

2I JUDGE HOYT: Listening to the testimony, the same

im
22Q sort of problems have been coming to my mind as well,

23 Ms. Mulligan.

24 I wonder if we can have you take this as a caution
: Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25
to make the rest of your questions to this witness more

-. . .- - - ---.---. - - . . - . . .
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mm8 I sharply focused within the narrow scope of the contention he

'2 fis testifying about. '

3 I think you are eliciting answers from him, by

O_:
4 the nature of your questicas, which are raising thesei.

5 conjectures that Mr. Hassell is objecting to. And I think

6 it is a well-spoken objection.

7 MS. MULLIGAN: Your Honor, I was mainly trying to

8 get from the witness -- he had talked about the Department

9 supporting training, and he seemed.to have. great-knowledge.

10 about training.

"
JUDGE HOYT: That is perfectly proper, Ms. Mulligan.

I2 But the. objection was, of course, that some of the questions
,

13 were raising responses that were conjectures, and I think that

Id is because of the nature of your questions and the manner in

15 which-they were phrased in some cases.

16 BY MS. MULLIGAN:
c

17 Q Have you seen any of, or reviewed the. training

18 modules for -- that EC has developed for emergency at :

19'

Limerick?

20 MS.-FERKIN: Could I ask Ms. Mulligan to' define
i

2I EC -for. this wi tness.

-

22 JUDGE HOYT: Yes. That should be done, Ms.: Mulligan.

Please define EC.

24
MS. MULLIGAN: I'm sorry ,E:nergy Consultants.

,

25
MS. FERKIN: Thank you.

1

,. --. _ , , . - , . _ -_...m. . . _ . . . , _ _ . , m__,_ ._ _. ~ . _ _ _ . _ _ , , - , . . .. _.._ . . , . _ , , . ..|
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i

-

mm9 1 THE WITNESS: No, I have not seen their training.

2 BY MS. MULLIGAN:

3 Q Have you seen other training modules for farmers.

'i
4 for a radiological emergency?

~5 A No.

|

6 The only one I have had an opportunity to do anything

7 with was the one that Penn State puts out, and I assisted
,

8 Dr. Cable in reviewing _that for the Department of Agriculture.,

9 Dr. Cable is the principal reviewer, and I.was..
_

10 just assisting, reading it over for whatever help I could give.

11- Q Based on your review of that particular document,
;

12 . wouldyou then want to review any of the training -- modules,

Ll3 excuse me, that wou'1d be. taking place for farmers-in the' *
<

t

i 14 Limerick area?

15 A When you say "would I want to," you are talking-

16 about whether as a professional I would like to see everything

17 that is in the area that is going on?-

18 The answer is.yes, I would like to see what they_

19 are doing. .

20 Q Are.you in a position _to make recommendations to

-21 .the counties specifically relating to-farmers, either for

22 .their. training programs or for brochures?',

23 A That's not a relationship that we ordinarily have.
,

24 I think in the normal course of events, the County turns to
Ase-Fenersi neuerms,'inc.,

'25 the U. S. Department of Agriculture and'the_ County Extension

i

c
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4

mml0 l Service for that kind of advice and training.

2 Since we know that, we keep most of our advice

3 consistent with the County Extension Service's advice.

4 (Time signal sounding.)

5 MS. MULLIGAN: Judge Hoyt, I realize my time is

6 up. But there was one question along this line, if I could

7 just follow up with that, then I will be done.

8 JUDGE HOYT: All right, take the one extra question,

9 Ms. Mulligan.

10 BY MS. MULLIGAN:

I
Q Do you know what would be an adequate number of

.

12 fariners to be trained in a given area, say as in elationship

13 ~to the Limerick P5wer Plant in the EPZ?
I# MS. FERKIN: Objection.

15
First of all, the question is totally vague.

I0 - JUDGE HOYT: I will~ sustain the objection, Ms. Mulligan.
I7

MS. MULLIGAN: I will withdraw it.

18 JUDGE HOYT: Very well.

U
Mr. Rader, you have 30 minutes.

20 MR. RADER: Thank you, Judge hoytc

2I BY MR. RADER:
-

Xi 22
Q Mr. Furrer, with regard to your testimony in

23 answer 4, you referred to the state emergency plan's use of

24
the terms livestock and farmer.a .F sers nepo, r Inc.

25
Do you see that, sir?

_ _ _ _ _ _ _
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mml1
I A Yes,

I
2 Q Do you know whether the Pennsylvania Department of

3
. g-) Agriculture, or any other state agency to your knowledge, has

'V
4 instructed county emergency planning officials, or county

5 agents of the Extension S*rvice, to limit the definition of

0 farmer and livestock in permitting access to the EPZ?

7 A I know of nothing that would limit it.

8 Q So to the best of your knowledge, county agents

9 and county planners would use definitions consistent with

10 the definitions as interpreted in the state plan? Is that

"
correct as reflected by your testimony?

12 Yes,'I would expect them to be doing that.A- -

'

13 g Now-in your answer 5, you refer to a farmer
,

I# information brochure developed and distributed by the license.

to farmers in the TMI vicinity.

16 Do you see that, sir?

7 A Yes.

18
Q Who prepared that brochure?

! A When you say who, it looks like you are looking
|

20
-

.
fgr --

21
Q Which agency?

O 22V A -- for a name.

23 0 Which agency, sir?

24
A The agency that prepared it was the Department of,

'cnd T9 Agriculture.

! -. . . . .. . _ _ _ _ _ _ - - _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ - - _ - _ - _ _
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v10-mn-1
1

G Do you know who within the Department c f Agriculture

2
prepared this?

3
3 A. The question of a brochure came up during the TMI

4
nearings. I was on the stand and I said that it was possible

5
to have such a brochure and then I had the task of getting

6
one together. I worked with all of the organizational elements

7
of the Agriculture Department and they were all contributors.

O
We drew on the U. S. Department of Agriculture guidance

9
on nuclear response. We put together what I call a " straw man"'

10
and then the staff hammered it into shape and our press office

11
was responsible for the brochure that we have now.

12
O Would it fair to*say then, sir, that you were one

.. 3 13* (V
.

.

of the principal author.s and that you supervised the develop-
14

ment of that brochure?

15
A It would be fair to say I coordinated and supervised

16
the development of it. The expertise, for example, on live-

17
stock, on food and crops arid so forth that came from others

18
in the staff.

19 ~

Is it your understanding that PECO and its '
|

4 I see.

consultant, Energy. Consultants, will coordinate with you

and other members of your department with regard to developing

. h- and distributing a similar brochure for Limerick?

A. That is my understanding.

24
G Could you tell me the status of that program at, , ,

25
this time, sir?

_ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ - _ .
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mn10-2

I A There was a letter inquiry from PECO to the

2 Secretary of Agriculture addressing the brochure and the

3 use of the brochure. I understand from our press office

O 4 that they concurred in using the brochure.

5 G Do you recall the date of the letter to the

6 secretary?

7 A No. I don't have that.. knowledge.
*

.

8 G Do you have an approximate time frame, sir?

9 A I would think that it was probably in December.

10 0 When you say "they concurred," who was they?
II A The Secretary, the press office, Bureau'of Animal

12 Industry, Bureau of Food and Chemistry.
.

g . 13 G Is it your understandir}g then 'that PECO has
'

'Id authority from your department to prepare the brochure which

15 would'actually be distributed to farmers in the Limerick

16 EPZ for information?

17 A It is my understanding that they have.

18 G So there would be no ' further feedback or authorization
19 necesshry from your office before that brochure is' printed

20 and actually distributed, is that correct?

21 _A I haven't seen the letter that went back to PECO.

(J It is my understanding that there is no further approval~22

23 required. But I don't really know, I have no personal knowledge .

24 g If..further approval ~were required, would it be
a m-Fees,si neoorm s,inc.

25 principally from yourself or members of your staff?
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I A Yes.

2
G Would you make every effort to expedite that approval

3
. so that the brochure could be promptly printed and distributed?

4 A Yes.

5 g I believe you were asked by Ms. Mulligan certain
0 questions relating to a so-called registration list for
7 farmers. Are you aware of any registration or pre-registration
I

list for farmers in the Limerick EPZ?
9

A No. However, I do know that there are a number of
10

lists of farmers used for different purposes. We have a list
11

of dairy farmers. We have a list of hog farmers. We have a
,

12
list of goat farmers. We also have a list of chicken farmers

p) -
,2 -

in our department and I understand that USDA has a list of
-

x,

'd'
farmers and the U. S. Department of Agriculture has a history

15
of what a farm has produced over the last number of years,

16
I believe it is five years.

17

I know these lists are in existence but I have no
18

information that would lead me to believe anyone would use a
19

specific list as'a constraint.

20 g Those lists were not developed for emergency
21

planning purposes, were they?

('^x) A None of the lists that I have talked about were
22

23
developed for that purpose.

24
G Is it your understanding that County Extensiong

25
Services employees or agents provided an estimate of farmers
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|

I within their areas to county planners so that plans could be

2 made to provide sufficient supplies of dosimetry and KI for

3 those areas?

O 4 A I just don't have any information to respond to

5 whether that was done or not. I have information of only one

6 county and that was Dolphin County where I happen to know the

7 agent and know that he did it.

8 G Are you aware of whether farmers elsewhere within
.

9 the Commonwealth are provided radiological training with

10 regard to their potential roles in returning to their farms

II in radiological emergencies other than for Limerick?

12
~

A No. .
,

~ ~

O ''
~

a = roer ogi ie - aoe **e d e ce or uch er i i=1;

Id hinder the ability of those farmers to provide for their

15 livestock in a radiological emergency or in your opinion

16 could adequate training be provided at the time of an emergency

17 if need be?

18 A You are asking for my opinion and I would say

I9 that the training could be conducted at the time that you

20 decide to evacuate and in the time available to you immediately

2I after the evacuation.

p 22
O Do you know if training has, in fact been provided,

(f
23 to farmers within the Limerick Emergency Planning Zone?

24 A I don't have any direct knowledge as to whether it
As-Fedwst Reporen, Inc.

25 has'or not. I believe it has.

e

, , . - . ..__,, - _. _ . _ . _ . - _ . - - - - . . . , _,m .- , .,,.
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1 G Do you know whether it has been offered?

2 A I understand it has been offered.

-

Are you aware of what the scope of such training is3 G

4 as offered?i-%

5 A Only in very general terms.

6 G Would you have enough knowledge to determine whether

7 or not the training would be suf'ficient from the viewpoint of

8 the ad hoc training which you stated earlier would be necessary?

9 A You are asking --

10 .G If you kncw, sir. I don't want you to speculate,

11 but if you know on the basis of your knowledge.

.

, I haven't experienced the training or observed- 12 A

( -( ) 13 the training and I would say that I have nothing that I .can
*

r

14 say about its adequacy at this time.

15 MR. RADER: No further questions.

16 JUDGE HOYT: Very well. The Feoeral Emergency

17 Management Agency is next, Mr. Cassidy.

18 MR. CASSIDY: FEMA has no questions, Your Honor.

19 JUDGE HOYT: NRC staff.
L

20 *AR . HASSELL:L If we may have one moment, Your Honor.

21 JUDGE HOYT: Very well.
,

(~) 22 (Counsel for NRC staff conferring off the record.)
U

XXXXX. .23 BY MS. WRIGHT:

' 24 G Mr. Furrer, my name is Nathene Wright. I am one.ofi-
w e n.pon m,Inc.

25 the counsel for the NRC 3taff. Do you have with you today

-

_ . - _ _ _ .-_ _
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I a copy of the brochure that was distributed ht TMI and the

2 one that the applicant is using as a basis for the brochure

it will be distributing in the Limerick Generating Station

O
4 EPZ?

5
A. Zori has it.

6 (Above-referenced document supplied to counsel for

7 the NRC staff.)

8 JUDGE HOYT: The record should reflect that a

9 copy represented to be the previously mentioned brochure

10 has been handed to counsel for the NRC staff by Ms. Ferkin.

" This is the brochure that Ms. Wright had previously referred to.

12 Do you have a copy for LEA as well? *.

~

13 MS. FERKIN: Yes. I might add that a copy of the'
Id brochure that counsel for the staff is examining was attached

15 to the pre-filed testimony of the Federal Emergency Management

16
Agency in this proceeding.

I7 JUDGE HOYT: Do you want a copy, Mr. Rader?

IO MR. RADER: We have it attached to the testimony

19
if it is the same thing.

20 JUDGE HOYT: Yes, st has been represented to be

2I the same.

O 22 ms. ,,1cs,, ,he ,,,,, h,s ,, ,,,,he, ,,es,1 oms.

23 JUDGE HOYT: Thank you. Ms. Ferkin, do you have

24
, Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25
MS. FERKIN: Just a few brief suestions, Your Honor.
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'XXXXX 1 REDIRECT EXAMINATION

2 BY MS. FERKIN:
!

3 G Mr. Furrer, just to clarify the record in your

4 testimony you referred to a Dr. Cable. Can you tell me who

'
5 Dr. Cable is?

6 .A Yes. Dr. Cable is a division chief in the Bureau
7 of Animal Industry. He is a veterinarian and he also has

8 as a background radiologica.'. training that he obtained from

9 the Air Force.

10 G Did Dr. Cable. play any role in the development of
Il the informational brochure that is being used as the basis

.

12 for the brochure that is being. distributed in the Limerick
- .

() 13 , area? *

14 A He played a major role.,

15 G You refer'to a, I believe, a course, a training

-16 course'at Penn State. Can you tell us what you meant by that

17 reference?

; 18 A I don't have any notes that would tell me the course

19 number. But is a correspondence course that Penn' State has for

i 20 farmers and food or food and farmers, those two words may be

21 transposed in that course. It is roughly approximately ten

-(} 22 dollars for the . course materials and you study at home and mail

23 your answers in, that sort of thing.' This course was developed

24 after the. brochure and we made a couple of visits, Dr. Cable
4 pasers nepo,wes, Inc.

25 and I, to Penn State arguing in effect that it would be

.

. . _ . _ .-. _ . - - . . , , _ . . . . - , - . . . . , , . . - - . , _ - . .
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I
1 profitable to have something like this available to the

2 farming community. Now I don't know that that is why they

3 did it but we felt very good about the whole thing.

4 G Now I am not sure if the record is clear on this

5 point, Mr. Furrer, but does the Penn State correspondence

6 course that you have just been discussing deal at all with

7 farmers' actions in a radiological emergency?

8 A Yes, it does.

9 g Is it.your' understanding that farmers-in the

10 Commonwealth of Pennsylvania on the average have taken

11 advantage of this course?

12 . A I have no information on how many farmers might -

m -

f)
,

*

13 have taken advantage of the course.
,

14 4 But is it your understanding that this is a course

15 that is generally available to farmers in the Commonwealth?

16 A Yes. It is available and advertised by Penn State.

17 G In questions by counsel for the Applicant, you

18 referred to a number of lists of farmers.
19 A Yes.

20 g Is it your understanding that the County Extension

21 Services maintain such lists in their offices on a daily basis?

-(J~T 22 A I don't have any knowledge as to whether they

23 maintain them as a working list or a daily list. I-know that

24 the advisor that services me has my name on his list.
Ae-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 g For example, Mr. Furrer, to your -knowledge do the

k

.
.

_ _-_ _ - - -- - - .
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1 County Extension Services in the Commonwealth maintain the

2 state's list of, I think you said it was dairy and hog
3 farmers? Do they keep a copy in their office to your

("h
\_) 4 knowledge?

5 A No. The list that the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania

6 maintains are for our use and they are working lists. There

7 is a master herd list of all the cattle that are in the
8 Commonwealth. Now we know that this is not 100 percent. We

9 are talking about at a point in time. These lists are based on

10 the veterinarians that are out there in the field working
11 and they include the ear tag numbers and the numbers associated

12 with cattle.
-

.

("N '13 In eddition to that we have the dairy list and, " '

O
14 of course, the milk and goats and the swine. With chickens

15 it is just simply a list of people that are in the business.

16 We have no knowledge of whether he is raising 6,000 or a

17 million at any one time. But if we need that we can find that ;

18 out.

19 G To the best of your knowledge, Mr. Furrer, would such

20 lists that'you have discussed that are kept by the Commonwealth

21 be made available to the County Extension Services in the

7- 22 state upon their request?
^ %.)

23 A They could be. They haven't asked for them or

24 expressed an interest.
wF.e.res n. porters, Inc.

25 MS. FERKIN: All right. I have no further' questions.

_
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I
Thank you.

JUDGE HOYT: Very well. Dr. Cole.

XX XXX BOARD EXAMINATION

BY JUDGE COLE:

5 g I have one or two questions, Mr. Furrer. You
0

responded to some questions concerning the brochure that
7 was prepared for the farmers. Did the Pennsylvania Department
8

of Agriculture distribute that brochure or did somebody else
9

distribute it?

10
A In all cases the power generating or the utility

11
distributed the brochures. That distribution included a large

12
number that went to PEMA and. a fairly large number that wen't

(h to the Department of Agriculture,and I understand some of the
14

brochures are available in motels and some of these transient-
15

type places.

O All right, sir. If there were to be a radiological
17

emergency at the Limerick Plant, could you describe to me, sir, -

18
what would be the obligations and responsibilities of the

.

19
Pennsylvania Department of Agriculture-during that time? What

20
would you do?

21 1 The initial responsibility is a role of assisting
(]) in the collection of samples. We would start with milk in the

22

23 milk shed and collect samples in the area of milk. Now when
24

we do this in the normal course of events, we pick up a sampleAceOederal Reporters, Inc.

25
which will-later be tested by our Bureau of Rad Protection or

IFl l 1 1
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1 DER in their laboratory and we pick up a sample for the

2 Food and Drug Administration at the same time and they do

3 the testing on their sample and we do the testing on ours.

4 g Is all of this information described in the

5 state plan, sir?

6 A Yes.

7 JUDGE COLE: All right, sir. It is in the record

8 then and I don't need any more elaboration. Thank you.

9 JUDGE HOYT: Dr. Harbour has no questions and I

10 have no questions. This witness may be excused. Thank you,

11 sir, for your testimony here and your participation in these
12 proceedings.

(} 13 - .
*

(Witness excused.)'
- *

14 JUDGE HOYT: I think that is all of your witnesses,,

15 is it not?
|

16 MS. FERKIN: Those are all the witnesses for today,

17 yes.,

18 JUDGE HOYT: Very well. Ms. Bush, I think has

19 entered the courtroom and we can accommodate her at the counsel

20 table here.

21 MS. FERKIN: One matter for the record, Judge Hoyt,

22 before we begin. At the break the changes and corrections to

23 the testimony of Ralph J. Hippert and Donald F. Taylor was
:

24 distributed to the Board and to the parties in the hearing room
Ace-Federal Rc:erters, Inc.

25 today. The changes and corrections will be served through the

. .
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I
usual service procedure on the rest of the service list to this

2
proceeding.

3
JUDGE HOYT: The Board also notes that it has

4 received the update to the Federal Emergency Management
5 Agency's pre-filed testimony on the admitted contentions

0 of Limerick Ec. ology Action and those have been noted as

7 being received.

9 Mr. Rader, at the hearing on Friday and I believe

9 that was at page 19,314 you represented that attachment "Q"
10 to the municipal plans which I recall is a map was to be
'

distributed today. Has.that.been accomplished?

12 MR.-RADER:, Yes. Those are available and will.

- I3' be provi~ded to the parties. In addition, our examination,

N that is I should say, the representatives of Energy Consultants'
15 examination of the Applicant's Exhibit E-1 through E-61 in
16 Washington indicates that a - few pages were missing from those
I7 exhibits which were_ replaced and which will also be made i

18 available to the Board and the parties.

JUDGE HOYT: Very well. It is represented then

20 that those exhibits which have been received into evidence -

21' are.now complete and that all parties will have as of today_ '

f3 22
w) the completed copies of those.

23 MR. RADER: That is correct.

- - JUDGE HOYT: Vary well. Thank you for that> Ase-Federal Reporgoes, Inc.

25 representation. Do we have anything else? I believe we have

.

, ,
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3

Ms. Bush here with us today.

2
MR. CONNER: May I inquire preliminarily, are we

3

:( )-
not going to proceed with the next state witness today

4
as soon as the scheduled discusatan is completed?

5
JUDGE HOYT: I think that is all the state witnesses

6
that Ms. Ferkin had scheduled for today, Mr. Conner.

7
MR. CONNER: It is all right with me. I just saw

8
Mr. Hippert here and I thought maybe we were going to go right

9
ahead.

10
JUDGE HOYT: No. Mr. Hippert was scheduled for

11

tomorrow and I think he is scheduled as part of a panel and the
'12 -

'

other member of that panel is not here today. -
.

) MS. FERKIN: One more point..

14
JUDGE HOYT: Yes. -

15
MS FERKIN: With regard to the changes and

-16
corrections to the Hippert/ Taylor testimony, at the break I

17
did review the changes that Mr. Hippert and Mr. Taylor had

18
prepared and there is one other correction in the nature of a

19

spelling mistake that is not included on there and the parties
'

20
might like to be aware of it at this time. In paragraph one,

21

paragraph numbered one, under LEA-11 in Mr. Hippert'and Taylor's
(-i 22(_); testimony, I believe it would be the third page of their

23
testimony, nine lines from the top, the word " consideration"

24-

4 w n, w, is misspelled.

25
END#10 JUDGE COLE: Where are you'now? I am sorry.

, . -. . - , - . - -. . . - . . -. - ._-
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Prga 1 MS. FERKIN: I am on the third page of

1

Mr. Hippert and Taylor's testimony, the numbered
2

paragraph 1. It begins, "It is PEMA's position."
3

() It is a typo. " Consideration" is misspelled.

That is the only change that is not noted
5

on the changes and corrections I passed out today.
6

JUDGE HOYT: Miss Bush?
7

MS. BUSH: Yes, your Honor.
8

I understand that, according to current
9

estimates, the city's contentions would be due to be
10 ..

litigated the week of January 28th?

MR. CONNER: I am sorry. I can't hear..
17

JUDGE HOYT: Miss Bush was saying'that it
, ,, ,

was her understanding that the city of Philadelphia's

contentions would lua litigated during the week of

January 28.

-Miss Bush, I think we are moving along at a.

little faster pace than was anticipated.

MS. BUSH: So it might be before that?

JUDGE HOYT: I wonder if the parties would
20

not be better served if there would be some discussion
21

among counsel and Miss Bush as to when they feel that

/^)N
22

A
'~

it would be appropriate to bring her witnesses in.
23

How many witnesses do you have? Off the top

" " " " * * ' * - of my head, I have forgotten.
25

. ..
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I MS. BUSH: I think there are four city witnesses,

2 three statements. But the total number of witnesses is
i

3 four.
(3m) +4 There are several scheduling constraints that

5 we have. There are concerns that we have in terms of,

6 we have developed a lot of emergency planning -- we have

7 done a lot of emergency planning since the time we |

8 filed our testimony. So in some senses, we are much more

9 aware of what the issues are. We have resolved some of the
10 issues.

II We have ongoing discussions with Philadelphia

- I2 Electric Company -- not so much with the Commonwealth,

() although right not I just lekt a meeting that Ms. Aptowicz13

14 . was having with Miss Reilly.

15 While the issues are not resolved, we, as has

16 been the trend in the past, have continued to get greater
17 understanding and more agreements with the Commonwealth

18j and PECO as to helping us with this emergency planning,
i

19
as.well as doing a lot internally.

20
| JUDGE HOYT: Am I hearing what I think I am

21 hearing, Miss Bush, that the prefiled testimony that you

h} 22 have now-in this case may better be described as

23 inappropriate at this point and that you would want to
24

refile your testimony or make -- and I think I am
m n.porwr . inc.

25
hearing -- substantial corrections and changes or at least

t.. ..
. . ..

. _ _ _ _ - _ - - _ - _ _ _ -
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I revisions?

2 MS. BUSH: Yes. We have dealt with --

3 JUDGE HOYT: Yes to all of the above?
'Ov 4 MS. BUSH: I don't know. There may be some

5 parts of it that still are valid.

6 JUDGE HOYT: Yes. I understand. I said " substantial '

7 parts.

8 MS. BUSH: Substantial part, yes. We have

9 -addressed internally some of the concerns that we have..

10 There are still -- in fact, we now, as we have figured

II out what is entailed in serving some of these areas,

12 that has' opened up oth'er problems. It has resolved some.

II
*

. problems.* *

14 I am saying that, and I am saying also that

15 there appear to be some fruitful negotiations going on

16 with regard to getting some of our concerns met.

I7 So that both of those impact the scheduling

18 in different ways.

I9 JUDGE HOYT: May I interrupt, if I may, please, |

20 at this point with apologies, of. course?

2I MS. BUSH: Certainly.

22( JUDGE HOYT: Tc ask you if in your opinion your

23 negotiations are proceeding at a pace that may result

24 in these contentions of the city being withdrawn?
Ass-Federal Reporters, Inc.

MS. BUSH: There is that possibility, yes.
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I JUDGE HOYT: All right. Thinking in that

2 frame then, what would be the time that we could expect
3 an answer on that?

( '

'y
MS. BUSH: Well, that gets to the difficult

5 part.

6 JUDGE HOYT: That is the difficult question,

7 isn't it?

8 MS. BUSH: Yes.

9 I have informed the operating division personnel
10 that if we are going to proceed, we have to prepare
Il for' cross-examination. We have to prepare for the,

12 issues in the proceeding. And my rough estimate was,

,- .
'

-

(,_) 13 that it ;?ould be the 28th. And I also have a concern

14 of going with the testimony that we have. So we are

15 talking about this week for doing a lot of things.

16 JUDGE HOYT: If there is going to be prefiled

17 testimony, Miss Bush, we would have to give the counsel

18 for all parties and the LEA counsel adequate opportunity
19 to see that testimony and have an opportunity to prepare"
20 for it, prepare their cross-examination on that testimony,
21 so that we would have to have the prefiled testimony

( }) sometime this week, in order to give counsel as much time22

-

23 as possible.
.

"

24
. So litigation of your contentions this week,

~ Ao ruderal Reporters, Inc.

25 apparently, would be totally inappropriate in view of what

.
. . _ - . . - . , . , . - - - - ,
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I
I you are telling us here. It is now very questionable

l
2 '

in my mind that we could even get anything more than

3 beginning sometime next week -- that is, the week of the
.,

4 28th. Because your prefiled testimony, if it were to'be

5 substantially changed, would not be, I take it, in before

i 6 the latter part of this week?
|

7 MS. BUSH: Yes. And if we are going toward

'8 a settlement, then in terms of our resources, we are

9 put in the situation -- I know this isn?t a major.

10 consideration -- of putting forth this ef5 ort to
Il revise the testimony and prepare for cross-examination,

12 if there is an. imminent p6ssibility that'all of.this,

13 would be rend'ered moot.
*

Id So it would be to our assistance if -- you know,
,

15 I know there are other factors concerned, but if you could.

16 take that into account in the scheduling and that it

17 might eliminate unnecessary allocation of resources

18 in fact, we are v' ry close to settle. ment.on our part, . if, e

19 And I have the sense from the operating people that that

20 is the case.

21 JUDGE HOYT: I am not sure I understand what,

/~'s 22 the " operating-people" are. Is that someone in your office?
'uJ

23 MS. BUSH: Not in'the law department but in

24
. the water department and. the administrative part of the.Am-Fedead Re, Inc.

25 city that are really the entities that are making the policy
I

>
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I decisions.
,

2 JUDGE HOYT: Have you talked with them today,
4

3 3 Miss Bush?
O,

4 MS. BUSH: I haven't. I really go through
"

.

5 my supervisor in the law department, and she has been
,

6 having daily conversations with them and urging them to

7 understand the time bind that we are in here. And I
.,

8 have put forth a schedule of what we would have to do, if

M it is not settled right away, and how this resource

,10 allocation problem is coming up.

II JUDGE HOYT: And your negotiations are with
-

'12
.

the Philadelphia Electric Company?.

.( ) *
'

. '13' *MS. BUSH: Y'es..-
,'-

s

I4 JUDGE HOYT: Mr. Conner, do you'have anything

+a 15*

on that that could help me.

16 MR. CONNER: I.can express a. great sense of.

17 shock.- This is all news to me.

18 The idea that -these contentions were granted

M months ago. They have been on notice that it would happen.

'20 Miss Bush was even given time to go to the PUC hearing.,

21 '

Mr. Wetterhahn.has repeatedly,been trying to
i(. call Miss Bush about these so-called settlement negotiations22

23 .which I do not think exist.,

24 My reaction essentially would be that if LEA --
4 paseres nosoners, Inc.

25 excuse me -- if the city of Philadelphia is not ready to

|
, , . _ . . . . - _ , - . . . . _ . . _ . _ . . _ . . . _ . _ _ _ . _ _ . _ _ _ . , - . . , __ _ . . _ . _ _ _ , . . _ _ .
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I proceed next Monday on City 18 and 19, they be dismissed.

2 Now, we think the city is being totally unfair
,

3 to the Applicant in this area. We have made every effort

4 to meet with the city, to go through these settlement

5 negotiations.
m

6 We hear the same thing over and over and over

7 .again. If we have more time, maybe something will happen.

8 Well, let's litigate them and get them over with.

9 We have tried long enough.

10 The plant is now approaching readiness for

II a full power license. We will be ready for that sometime

12
in. early February -- well, by the middle of February.

() Now, we are being now asked to defer the whole set of13

Id hearings simply to accommodate some discoveries that their

15 witnesses may have.made or something.
I0

Let the witnesses come ir. here next Monday and

I7 say their piece, and we will answer them, and that will be

18 the end of it.

We clnnot agree to wasting a month just to

20 allow the city to decide what it is trying to do.

2I JUDGE HOYT: All right.

22
_ MS. BUSH: Could I respond to a few points?

23 JUDGE HOYT: Yes, of course.

i MS. BUSH: Thank you.
Ase-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25
These negotiations -- I personally was not aware of

-. , - . - --. . . - . - . - - - . . _ - - .- _ - . . - - -
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1 the negotiations until after I was here the last time.

2 They have not been negotiations that I have been involved

3 in, nor was I informed of the negotiations. There are

O '4 high level negotiations going on. And so that is one point.

5 My conversations with Mark Wetterhahn, I think,

|_ 6 are on a different level from other understandings that

7 are~being reached. That is one point.

) 8 The second point is, there have been -- I

9 know the Board -- one member of the Board has been.

10 involved in the past, and we have, in fact, yes, asked

II 'for delays in various events that we have had scheduled,

12 ~ and many of the issues have been resolved.. I think
-

~ '

;
- 13 the record supports that many issues have bee'n resolved

| I4 through that process.
#

15 The final issue I wanted to address was

16 what we are dealing with here in terms of the schedule

'

17 of:the plant. And that is that under the currently

18 proposed schedule, you are not having the reply findings

19 until April 1. Presumably --

20 JUDGE'HOYT: That is one one possibility.

21 .I think you may be referring to the staff proposed
'

22 findings that the staff has prepared at our request.

23-

And that is-the best possible scenario.

24 MS. BUSH: Well, that is an optimistic
m nepo,iers,sne.

,25
scenario, you are saying?*

b
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I - JUDGE HOYT: Oh, I think it is a very

2 realistic scenario, Miss Bush. It is so realistic

3 that it is very realistic. |O 4 MS. BUSH: Okay. I am just trying to get a

5 date to get a sense that some information that developed

6 last weep in th e PUC hearings -- one subject of

7 . discussion there is the operational date for unit 1

8 because that then influences when unit 2 is going to

9 be constructed.
'

10 At that point, Mr. Kemper -- and I have some

II copies of the transcript here, if necessary, people are

12 interested -- stated that, given the unavailability
,

() 13 of alternative water supply, beginning'in May, the * *

Id plant needs supplemental water to operate. And in order

15 to do the precommercial operation testing, it has to-
|

16 be -- the plant has to be at_ full power, as I understand it.

I7 Therefore -- and the construction of the

18 Bradshaw Revervoir will take nine months, and it- can
!

I9 not be done in the wintertime.

20 So assuming that starts in May, the supplemental
!-

21 water will not be available until the end of 1985.o

.(])
22 Now, testing can be done once the Schuykill

23 flow is higher and the temperature is lower. But six

24
months out of the year, essentially the plant is not

mm nose,w,.. inc.

.25
able to operate because of the Schuylkill.

, . .
. _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _
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:

1 JUDGE HOYT: Miss Bush, let me suggest this to

2 you, it may cut your argument down a bit. What the proposal

3 is has nothing to do with the scheduling that we are

O 4 committed to here. We are committed to completing

5 these hearings within a reasonable length of time.

6 We are committed to trying to get our decision

7 out. The availability of other things which may be

8 contingent upon.the plant physically operating, of

9 course, are totally outside . of the control of this Board.

10 Our charge is with completing these hearings.

II And if we do it ahead of schedule and it is nine months

12
.

. before the water gets out there, then we will have

13 completed our task e'arlier than anticipated. I*am n'ot
,

14 exactly persuaded by that argument at all.

15 MS. BUSH: Just to the extent the company was

16 citing this, February 51th, and we have this rush, rush,

17 I understand you want to meet the schedule as quickly as

18 possible, and I certainly do, too.

I 19 JUDGE HOYT: Let me suggest this then --

20 and, indeed, this comes in the form of a direction,

21 instead of a suggestion, so it w:Al have that force and

22 effect on the parties: Mr. Conner, for the Applicant,

23 Miss Bush, for the city of Philadelphia, I would like to

24 have some indication from you by the beginning of
woe.rw n.porwes, Inc.

25 business on Wednesday of this week -- that would be

_. ... _ _ _ . _ _ _ _
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l' January 23rd -- as to the state of the negotiations and

2 whether or not there is any realistic opportunity that

3 these contentions of the city of Philadelphia can be

4 settled prior to litigation.

5 If on Wednesday morning the determination is

6 made that th.ey cannot be done or there is no likelihood

7 that a successful resolution of the city's contentions

8 will be forthcoming, litigation of the. Philadelphia

9 contentions -- city of Philadelphia.'s contentions will.

10 begin on Monday, January 28th.

II All right.

12 Now, do we have anything else? -

-O
'

'2 we heve e**1 d eae vrod1e o= a e >>>er , 1- - -

14 believe. That was the only other thing I had in mind.

15 Very well. _ Now, we can adjourn ~ for this

16 evening.with the --

17 Mr. Conner?

18 MR. CONNER: I understood we were also to discuss

19 the schedule for proposed. findings on the basic --

20 JUDGE HOYT: Oh, yes. I thought we had that.

2I MR. CONNER: As usual, we cannot agree.

-

22
. -JUDGE HOYT: We are going to agree by Wednesday

23 Ir.orning on something, Mr. Conner. That is for sure.

24
Yes. The proposed schedule that we are laboring

A p eses noon inc.

25
under here would certainly appear to permit us to conclude

. .~ , - - - . _ - . . . ~ . _ _ . _ . _.
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1 these hearings by February 1, depending upon how much

2 rebuttal testimony you might have, Mr. Conner.

3 Can you give us some help on that?

4 MR. CONNER: At the moment we are considering
'-

5 a possible three witnesses, all of whom would be quite

6 short.
.

7 JUDGE HOYT: Does that mean three days or

'
-8 three hours?

9 MR. CONNER: We mean three hours.

10 JUDGE HOYT: Very well.
'

11 Will there be any additional testimony from
"

12 the paties? . believe that would be FEMA's witnesses.. ,

() 13 How much time --- and I am really asking for a ballpark
'

I4 figure.

15 MR. HIRSCH: On the city's contentions?

16 JUDGE HOYT On FEMA's presentation.
.

17 MR. HIRSCH: I am not sure I understand what

18 you are asking. You are asking whether there will be any

19 additional FEMA testimony other that that which has been i

20 filed previously and the update today?

21 JUDGE HOYT: Exactly.

("T 22 MR. HIRSCH: No, there will not be. And'Ix_)
23 also don't anticipate that FEMA's witnesses will be

24 in a position to provide much substance with respect to
.Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25*

.the city's contentions.

.
- . . - .- . - . . . . . . . _ . . _ _ _
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1

I JUDGE HOYT And your witnessen will be ready

2 on what day?
;

3 MR. HIRSCH: With respect to the city's
/'
~

4 contentions?

5 JUDGE HOYT: Yes. Well, first of all, on the

6 other contentions.

7 MR. HIRSCH: They would be ready today.

8 In anticipate we won't get to them until

9 Wednesday at the earliest.

10 With respect to the city's contentions,

II they could be available next week, I believe. I would'

12 have to gonfirm that with the two FEMA witnesses, but
,

'

(} my understanding is that they could be available next13''

I4 week'with respect to the city's contentions and this
15 week --

16 JUDGE HOYT Could we finish with your,

17 witnesses on all contentions other than the city's by

18 Friday, assuming that we began on Thursday?

II MR. HIRSCH: Well, I think that question.

20 probably would be better directed to the other parties.

21 I would hope so, yes.

! 22D ,x>-

23

24
Ae-Federes memoriers, Inc.

25

, . _ _ _ . _.. . . _ . _ , _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ - - . _ ~ , _ _ , _ . _ . .
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I
T12 MM/mm1 JUDGE HOYT: You know how controversial these

2 subjects will be.

3
The parties will be finished, assuming the FEMA

,

\

witnesses start out on Thursday morning -- do parties feel they

5 will be finished with them by Friday afternoon?

0 Are you going to have that much cross examination,

7 Ms. Mulligan?

8 MR. STONE: It was our understanding, your Honor that

9 Mr. Campb' ell and Mr. Reber would be appearin~ on Wednesday. Is
10

that correct? *

11
MS. FERKIN: That's correct.

'
*

12 MR. STONE: I don't see r'ight now any problem. *

*

(~D 13
* *-

c*

s_/ JUDGE HOYT: FEMA?

MR..HIRSCH: FEMA is hopeful that we would be able

15
to finish with the FEMA panel if we had all day Thursday, and

16
the 9 to 2 session on Friday, yes.

JUDGE HOYT: So that does look like it is an-

18
opportunity.

19
Mr. Conner?

20
MR. CONNER: We would agree. We would only note the

caveate of the two witnesses identified today by the State,

-.() Mr. Farrell and Mr. Starasinic, I believe it was. And I

# wasn't sure whether they wanted them on Wednesday or on

24
Thursday,which might inte:.fere with the FEMA witnesses..., n_, %,

25
JUDGE HOYT: I'm sorry, did I --

._
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mm41 morning right after we --

2 MR. HASSELL: I will do that.

3 JUDGE HOYT: Right after we dispose of the City of

J
4 Philadelphia --and I don't use that in an unkind fashion,

5 Ms. Bush, whatsoever.

6 Do Applicant's reply to findings look to be

7 realistic for April 17 How is that with you, Mr. Conner?

8 MR. CONNER: If the Board please, I would like to_be

9 heard on this entire matter to correct some impressions that.

10 were improperly put in the record last week about the time

II when this plant can complete the ascent to power program.

12 If we had --

13 JUUGE H'OYT: The'what program?*

,

Id MR. CONNER: The ascent to power above 5 percent.

15 If we had the operating license now, or knew we

l' would have it right away, we could start the ascent to power

17 very shortly, sometime in early February and undoubtedly

18 complete the ascent to power program'before we would require

I9 any supplemental water.
,

20 Now, there have been references to Mr. Kemper's

21 testimony before the State Public Utilities Commission and I

. (n) don't want to bore the Board with the details that thegg
.

I23 testimony there was based upon other consideratio'ns, other

24 schedules and so forth. The fact remains that if we-had that
As -7.s rm n porwes. inc.

25 we could go to power. And if there happens to be a rainy summer ,

I;
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mm2 I MS. FERKIN: I was going to remind your Honor, that

2 I anticipated that Tuesday and Wednesday would be pretty

3 full days. And so I have indicated to Mr. Farrell and
~

4 Mr. Starasinic that they would not testify until Thursday.

5 I can have them available Wednesday.

0 JUDGE HOYT: Let's see if we can get them in on

7 Wednesday, Ms. Ferkin and see if we can -- things moved

8 along very rapidly this afternocnand I would ant ' pate that

9 the others should move along equally as well..

10 MS. FERKIN: I would anticipate t. heir testimony

II
to be on the order of what we have gone through today.

I2 JUDGE HOYT: I understand.

m - "

13U Then I think wiEh the proj)osed schedule, that:.
N the handwritten copy that Mr. Hassell Xeroxed and passed

15 around to the parties and distributed as well to the Eoard,

16 looks like a realistic handling of the timeframes. That is,

17 that we would have proposed findings due from the Applicant

18 by March 4, 1985; that LEA and FOE, Commonwealth, City of

Philadelphia would propose their findings on March 13th.

20 I have March 19th down here for the Commonwealth,

21 however, and I can't recall now why I made that notation. But

22
) I think it was because you had advised me that that would be

23 the frame that you would have to work with, Ms. Ferkin?

'24
MS. FERKIN: Yes. I was not present for'the,

discussion of the schedule --
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mm3- I JUDGE HOYT: It was Mr. Goodwin, I'm sorry.

2 MS. FERKIN: Yes.

3 But the reason I proposed the 19th is that I am

O
4 in hearing nearly every day between February 28th and March 12.

5 I can't see being able to prepare proposed findings.

6 However,,I wouldn't ask that the whole schedule.be

7 juggled just to serve me. But, I would appreciate a few extra

8 days to prepare the Commonwealth's proposed findings. And that

9 .is why I suggested Mr. Goodwin indicate we could.have our

10 findings in on the 19th. '

II JUDGE HOYT: I think the importance of having the

12 Commonwealth's findings in,as completely, give you as much

opportunith certainly outweighs the decisiors to require you.

13

14 to submit yours on March 13th. I would like to see the ~1

15 March 19th day acceptable and the NRC Staff proposed findings

16 would come in March 25th.

I7 Will that March 19th date impact upon-NRC Staff

18 that adversely, Mr. Hassell? -

MR. HASSELL: Frankly, it is very difficult to answer

20 that question at this. time.

2I JUDGE HOYT: I realize that.

22 MR. HASSELL: I am unable to answer that question at

23 this time. '

4 JUDGE HOYT: All r ight. When do you think you
Ase-possess noporiori,Inc.

25 could? How about the beginning of business on Wednesday

.
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mm5 the plant could operate.j

2
Moreover, as Mr. Kemper testified before the PUC,

3 he hopes to obtain supplemental water from VRBC. Therefore,'

O z wou1a aoe esiax ene naCr mot to se Put i= the Posietoa or.

being rightly or wrongly blamed for delaying the startup of5

this plant simply because of litigation schedules. I am not6

talkingabout substantive issues. I am talking only about
7

procedural.8

In this connection, I wouldnote that at the
9

10 Commission meeting of January 8, 1985 discussing near-term

11 operating licenses for all plants that are in that category --

JUDGE HOYT: By Commission, you mean the NRC3 ,

,

A 13 Commission?. -
.

L-] -

MR. CONNER: The NRC Commission.-j4

'

15 I tend to agree with Chairman Palladino when he

16 .was told by Mr. Christianberry that it traditionally takes-55

j7 days for proposed findings, and takes the-Board two months to

18 make a decision, Chairman Palladino said, well, I guess I

19 was thinking of 30 days for the first step, 60 days -- this

20 says four months. I was counting on at most three months.

21 Now, I submit that we are dealing here not with an

.

22 initial decision on all possible issues in a case. We are

23 talking about a limited area. We are talking about offsite

24 emergency plans. All the parties know full well what their
Ase-Federsi neierwes, anc.

25 Positions are.
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I I submit that business as usual should not be
2 adopted by the Board. I would note parenthetically that

3 somewhere in this colloquy of the Commission meeting, i+ .

4 notes the Board has the authority to shorten the time for

5 findings.

6 I submit that there is no reason why the parties
t

7 here cannot submit their concurrent findings by all parties

8 on February 20th, about February 20th. And all reply findings

9 be in ten days later, about March 1st. ~

10 .This would have the case submitted to the Board
II

so that it could be filed --- I mean so that it would be

12 ~

av.ailable to the Board for decision as soon as possible.,
,

() II JUDGE HOYT: Let me ' move you back'just a moment,
*

*

I4 Mr. Conner,and ask you when are you assuming that your proposed

15 findings wou3d be available?

I0 MR. CONNER: I.was saying on February 20th. And

I7 concurrent findings by all parties.

18 I would remind the Board in this, here again there

I' is not a lot the Applicant can initiate. We are somewhat at

20 the mercy of governmental agencies and it is what they say

21 that is going to be significant.

Y) 22 Our findings can be in. We can get them in, perhapsv
23 a week earlier. But I don't think that has anything to do with

24
the independent positions that will necessarily be taken by

Am-Federal Reportee s, Inc.

25 the state and federal government in this area. LEA knows what
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37 1 it is going to say, it has written-it before. And I just don't '

2 see why we have to wait and go through this.

3 There are many people involved in this. They are

4 all parties. Every party here has had various counsel or

5 different representatives. I believe it can all be pulled

6 together very quickly and submitted to the Board not later

7 than about March 1st.

8 MS. BUSH: Your Honor, if the Applica'nt did meet

9 and all the parties met a February 20th date for filing of

10 proposed findings --

11 JUDGE HOYT: We are not talkinga bout simultaneous

12 findings.
.

.

.
13 MS. BUSH: Assuming hypothetically, under the most.

,n -
-. .

\- / 14 optimistic schedule, could we complete the entire litigation

15 process such that by a substantial time before May of this

16 spring,the operators of the plant could complete preoperational

17 commercial testing? Because, that seems to me is the cuestion.

18 JUDGE HOYT: We just.have a limited issue,.Ms. Bush.

19 We are not into that. That is our decision --

20 MS. BUSH: As long as we don'k listen to -- if it

21 work's both ways. That is, if we don' t make an unreasonable

22 schedule for the parties, in order to make a deadline, when it
(~s
\l 23 can also work the"o*ker way.

24 But, to the extent that Mr. Conner is being persuasive
Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 that we have to make an unreasonable schedule to meet

.
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l
I commercial operation by the spring of this year, then I think

2 it is a consideration.

3 But, if you are going to be reasonable -- I guess

O 4 the schedule doesn't.

5 JUDGE HOYT: Let me move back to Mr. Conner a moment.

6 Did I misundersatnd you? You were saying

7 simultaneous filings on February 20th?

8 MR. CONNER: Yes.

9 JUDGE HOYT: I'm sorry.

10 And March 1st would be the reply?

II MR. CONNER: Simultaneous reply findings by

12
; everyone. .

O . 3uoor nor*= $1 u1* ueou r 911
.

* a 1===aer-''
~

14 stood you.

15 MR. CONNER': Say the full month.

I0 JUDGE HOYT: Do you want any input, Ms. Ferkin?

17 MS. FERKIN: Well, I think Mr. Conner knows'my

18 feelings on this subject.

I' I would say that Mr. Hassell's schedule, with the.

20 one exception that I asked for as a separate matter, is

21 in accordance with part two.

p, 22 I would also note that we seem to be forgetting
V

23 about the Graterford' issue.
#

JUDGE HOYT: .No, we haven't forgotten about the
A=-ressem neueron. Inc.

25 Graterford, Ms. Ferkin. We will have probably, our decision

|
. . . .

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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out somewhere around the 25th of January.
1

We just got the reply and it is a little difficult
2

to do research while I am sitting here. I hawn't an NRC
3

4 library e.vailable.

MS. FERKIN: I guess the only reason I brought that
5

up is I am not sure if Mr. Conner's suggestion took the6

potential Graterford contentions into consideration.7

MR. CONNER: To respond if I may, I assume: Ms. Ferkir
8

was absent when I noted the fact on the record a couple
9

10 of times, that if the State stonewalls the situation .so that

11 we have no choice, we will have to ask for an exemption from

12 that particular item in the emergency plan, as has been done

() ' 13 in at least one*other case. -
.

14 JUDGE HOYT: That is a matte r outside --

15
MR. CONNER: Well, it would be to the Board.

Under the Shoreham decision it would be addressed16

17 to the Board, and not to the Commission.

18 JUDGE HOYT: All right.

19 MR. CONNER: We are prepared to discuss Graterford ,

20 right now if you think it appropriate. I have a schedule in

21 mind --

22 JUDGE HOYT: Mr. Love has not honored us with his(}
23 presence.

24 MR. CONNER: That is why I didn' t say anything about
Am-Federst Reporters, Inc.

25 it.

- - _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ - _ _ __
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I JUDGE HOYT:.I have no idea where Mr. Love is. I

2 only have his pleading and that is what we will respond to.

3 We have all the replies in now.

0 4 Ms. Bush?

5 MS.. BUSH: I wanted to ask for a couple of considera-

6 tions, if I might. I am involve.1 in the same hearing process

7 that the Commonwealth is involved in, number one.

8 The second thing is, if we come in on Wednesday

9 morning and indicate that settlement is totally ' ut of. theo

10 realm of possibility --

II JUDGE HOYT: Then we would litiga:e on the 28th --

Wouldyot$wanttheamendedtestimony,to12 MS. BUSH:

h 13
* *

be filed orally on the record at that point?*

Id JUDGE HOYT: No, we are going to take the testimony

15 that you have now. And you are going to file some amendments

16 to it, Ms. Bush, which is the way I would. assume that you

17 would do it, like everyone else has been doing it in this

18 case.

II MS. BUSH: All right.
.,

20 We have PUC/ Limerick, two hearings all day on

21 Friday, the 25th.

22
; JUDGE HOYT: Ms. Bush, I can't help you. Those are

23 your personal and staffing problems. There is just no relief

24 that we can grant to you.
Ase-Federal Aeporters, Inc.

25 MS. . BUSH: I could request that we file the testimony

-- - . .-.
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2 week after that. That would be my request. .

3 JUDGE;;HOYT: That throws us completely off any

4 schedule, lis. Bush.

5 We are going to start en the 28th on the City's,

6 or we are going to have them separate.

7 MS. BUSH: That would just be my request.

8 JUDGE HOYT: I think I have indicated to you the

9 strong desire is to get -- it might also provide you with

10 sufficient ammunition to get something moving one way or the
"

other on this.

12
I am not going to necessarily adopt Mr. Conner's.

( 13 position of stonewalling, but I am also pragmatic eno' ugh 'to
Id

know that it might be an aid to you in getting something '

15 helpful. We had the same problem when Ms. Ferkin had to

16
be pulled away from these hearings for other matters, i.e., !

I

I7 the PUC matters that were in litigation at the same time. !
e

IO
And we were able to obtain competent counsel from the

19 Commonwealth and kept these hearings going.
20

So, things can be done if the appropriate points

2I are pressured.
,

(- 22
Ms. Mulligan, do you want to have anything on this

23
schedule? We have not heard from LEA.

'
24

MS. MULLIGAN: Judge HOyt, my only response is that,

25
without consulting with Ms. Zitzer, I would be reluctant to
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I make any real. determination at this time.

2 JUDGE HOYT: I think that is acceptable, Ms Mulligan

-3 and I understand that.

(
4 If you would relate to her the schedule which I

5 think she has a copy of.

6 MR. HASSELL: Let me back.up.
'

7 I: believe I made the representation on the record

8 last week, after discussions with Ms. Zitzer. We discussed the
.

9 schedule, and she said she agreed.

10 JUDGE HOYT: Yes, I thought she had agreed. But,

' I wasn't certain, Mr. Hassell.
.

-
I2 MR. HASSELL: Yes, she had.

{
*

13 .The onl'y* thi6g that is new today is Mr. Conner's
Id

sort of counterproposal, which I understand will be put to

15 Ms. Zitzer. But with respect to the proposed schedule I

6
handed the Board, there was no question that Ms. Zitzer had i

|I7 agread with that schedule. !

i
18 MS. MULLIGAN: I would just like to clarify that. |

t .

We are in agreement with that. We are. just . talking about the
,

20 Applicant's new proposed schedule as of today.

2I JUDGE HOYT: Yes.,We have two schedules.'We have the

22[ one- that the Applicant is proposing,and then the one that the.

23 NRC Staff at the suggestion'of the Board worked up and

24
presented.to all parties.

, , ,,

25
We have indicated we would take both of those into

.. - - . . . . . - . . . - -
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I consideration.

2 We won't make any decision on that today o,tler
3 than the matter of the City of Philadelphia's contentions.

(
4 Ms. Bush, if you are going to have any additional

5 revisions to the prefiled testimony, those should be prepared
6 just as quickly as possible. And if they are extensive, then

7 it may cause us some problems next week in trying -- if we do,

8 in fact, go into litigation of those contentions that require

9 the parties to have a longer time for their cross examination,

10 because they will not have had an opportunity to adequately
II prepare.

12 That is not going to ch ange our minds as to the

{ 13 findings of 5act'and conclu'sions of law.'
'

Id
We have asked also, that the parties give us an

IS
exhibit list so that we can do a little bit of housekeeping

i

16
and correct any errors that may have occurred in whether !

I |I7 certain exhibits have or have not been admitted. |
1

18 And I think the time has come down that that needs

| to be done. It will relieve a particularly difficult house- f
I

20 '

keeping problem when we come tothe end of the hearings.
2I MS. FERKIN: I have just one additional matter. |

22( JUDGE HOYT: All right, Ms. Ferkin.

23 MS. FERKIN: I apologize, I neglected to pass out

24 before, pere is a piece of correspondence that may be relevantAar-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25
to Mr. Hippert's testimony tomorrow. I am not sure if all

__ _ _ - _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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I the parties have received it.

2 I don't think the Board vns copied directly on it,
3 so I would like to make that available at this time.

-i
4 JUDGE HOYT: Yes, if you will, Ms. Ferkin.

5 (Document distributed to Board and parties. )
0 'MS. FERKIN: It is not an exhibit. It is just

7 correspondence that may-be relevant to their testimony. I

! 8 just received it today.
.

9 JUDGE HOYT: All right, we will take both of these

10 proposed findings dates under advisement.

11
Mr. Hassell, as a result of all the conversation

12*

. here this evening, do you have any changes in the schedule?
'

' '

[ 13 -

.

14

15 I
,

16
s

17 8
'

!

!
18

1

!
! 19 '

20
i

21

22
.

(1
23

24
i Am res=w now= sac.

25

|

|
*

,_- _ __ . ._.
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413-mn-1 1 MR. HASSELL: I have nothing further to add at this

2 time. The staff.will attempt to provide a specific position

3 with respect to Mr. Conner's proposal which we just heard
(

4 today and be ready to present that Wednesday if necessary.
5 JUIGE HOYT: Wednesday morning at the beginning of

6 business.

7 MR. HASSELL: Yes.

8 JUDGE HOYT: We have two matters then, the report

9 on the settlement negotiations and the scheduling. We will

10 try and give you a firm commitment on the schedule sometime

II this week, certainly no later than Friday.
12 MR. CONNER: If the Board please, I knew that it.

( 13 was vaguely intended to try to discuss the Graterford situ'ation.

, ,

Id if Mr. Love was going to be here and I was informed by the
,

15 staf f that they couldn't find it and they tried to call him.
;

!
16 Where do we go from here on that issue?

f
17 JUDGE HOYT: Well, where we are going, Mr. Conner,

i

18 is the Board is going to as close to January 25th as possible |
?

19 make its ruling upon the motion of Mr. Love on behalf of the i

i
20 prisoners of the Graterford Prison and serve it. Then it is

21 up to Mr. Love to do whatever Mr. Love wishes to do or not to
_

22 do.{
23 MR. CONNER: Fine. I have several people who are

24 very interested in that.
Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 JUDGE HOYT: I am not going to look for Mr. Love and
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an13-2 1 we will serve him by the mechanism set forth in the Commission's

2 regulations.

~.
3 ,MR. HASSELL: I'think it.is important to get on the

I 4 record the' extent to which staff has engaged in efforts to

5 put Mr. Love on notice.

6 JUDGF HOYT: Very well.

7 MS. WRIGHT: Last week I called Mr. Love and I

8 did read the proposed schedule, the staff proposed schedule,

9 to him and he indicated that he would get back with us if
to he had any comments or sought to propose his own schedule.

11 This morning I called his office and told him that we would
12 again be discussing schedules;before 4:30 and 6:00 and.if he''

.
,

'

13 ch,ose to come and if he-did not, I Vould call'him back at 3:30- .

14 to find out what his feelings were. No one answered the phone

15 the second time I called.
i.

16 JUDGE HOYT: Very well. Thank you for those i

17 representations on the record.
j

18 MS. BUSH: With the Board's permission, I would
:.

like to distribute to the Board and to the parties for
.

19
f
|20 completion of this record excerpts from the transcript in the
|

21 PUC proceeding so you may have available to you a' view of

22 what the scheduling process-will be.
_

23 JUDGE HOYT: I.am not certain that the Board really
24 .needs or wishes to have a copy of the utility: commission's |Aapesersi neueriors, Inc.

25 schedule, Ms. Bush. I appreciate your kindness in making that
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1 offer but very simply put, we have enough problems with the
2 United States Nuclear Regulatory Commission's scheduling
3 problems and I understand what you are saying and I appreciate

i
4 your wishing to keep the Board informed. If any of the

5 parties wish to have the copy of that, they may do so. It

. 6 will, however, not be incorporated into this record.

7 MR. CONNER: If the Bcard please, I would note

8 very quickly that the face of this says that it is pages
9 1,720 to 1,954 inclusive but it is only from 1,720 to 1,875

10 and the significance of which I cannot comment on because I

11 iwas just handed this. :

.

12 JUDGE HOYT: Regardless .of what it says, Mr. Conner,

-[ 11 it is not going to be made a part of this record.* *

;

14 MR. CONNER: I can obtain the full matter if the

15 Board wishes.
|

16 JUDGE HOYT: We don't want it, Mr. Conner.

| 17 MR. CONNER: Thank you.
,

18 JUDGE HOYT: But we thank you, Ms. Bush, for your
;

19 kindness in bringing it to the hearing.
;'

|20 MS. BUSH: Thank you.
|
i

21 JUDGE HOYT: That is not meant to reflect upon your !
l

22{ desire to keep the Board informed. We appreciate it very

23 much.
I

i
24 MS. BUSH: Thank you.

h emises neoeriors,Inc.

25 JUDGE HOYT: I think we have explored all the

.. . . . -. . .. ..
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i

1 ' possibilities. The Board understands the positions of the,

; -

j 2 parties and we will take all the aoove under advisement and

g 3 ' render our decision sometime during this-week on the schedule
L 4 and hopefully have the Graterford matter settled so far as the

5 Board's decision no later than Friday of this week or
i 6 January 25, I believe, is the date that had been put in
1

7 Mr. Hasse11's scheduling setting the proposed schedule

8 .for the handling of the Graterford matter.,

i 9 We have accomplished the first part of that.
j

i 10 We have received the Commonwealth's brief on January 18th.
11

J_ I think we are getting down to the end and we will have to

j 12 set aside as much as possible of next week under the
'

' assumption that we have to go ahead'with the City's contentions.IS{
*-

14 If we don't, Mr. Conner, I would take it that you would be
1

15 ready to move right in with your rebuttal witnesses? '

'

l
*

.

; 16 MR. CONNER: Yes, indeed and it is even possible we . ,
;

; 17 '

could get them in at the end of this week but here again, we i
8

1
,

i 18 have evaluating to do.
!

'

I 19 JUDGE HOYT:
'

I want to take them after the matter -

f-
,

20 of the City is settled because I want everything in before you j
.

i
,

; 21 go into the rebuttal testimony. i
! i

-

!
22 MR. CONNER: That helps our planning. Thank you. |

| 23 MS. MULLIGAN: Judge Hoyt, I was just wondering if !

24 Mr. Conner had a schedule proposal in writing that I could
A sessee nesenses, sac.

25 transfer immediately to Ms. Zitzer if he did have that.
1

|-
|

!
'

_ .- - - _ _
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I
' JUDGE.HOYT: I think his proposed schedule is

2 rather. simple, Ms. Mulligan. As I understand it and I am
I

going to do it this way under the assumption it might help
(

4 me to be sure I have the correct figures, Mr. Conner is
5 proposing simultaneous filings of proposed ~ findings of fact
' and conclusions of law on February 20, 1985. Then any.

I reply proposals would be due on March 1, 1985 which would
8

then mean that the Board would have about the same time frame
'

as established in Mr. Hasse11's schedule between the conclusion
N of the last findings of fact and conclusions of law for our

i

"
decision to come out. I believe that is in there, is it not

12
or maybe you didn't put it in there after all. I stand,

[ I3
corrected. I am sorry. I was looking at the April 1, 1985

-

N
date as being the Board's decision and I was in error on that,

15
Mr. Hassell. I stand corrected.

We will take roughly the same time fragne to get our
II

decision cut as would be between the last findings and this !
I8 ;

anyway.
! <

MS. MULLIGAN: Thank you.
0

JUDGE HOYT: Ms. Ferkin?
II \

'

MS. FERKIN: I have nothing, Your Honor.

22{ JUDGE HOYT: Anything further?

23 (No response.)

JUDGE HOYT: We will close off the matter on thea n s essee nose ,wes. lae.

25
scheduling unless we hear anything change. The Board will

]n
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1 then recess to meet tomorrow morning at nine o' clock. !

2 We are in recess.
; 4

3 (The hearing in the above-entitled matter was

i
4 adjourned at 4:15 o'c1Jck p.m., to reconvene at 9:00 o' clock

5 p.m., Tuesday, January 22, 1985.)
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